

DoD Role Based Insights on Demand (IOD) Training Guide

Version 8.5 December 18, 2018

DoD Role Based IOD Training Guide 8.5

Copyright © 2018 Oversight Systems, Inc. All Rights Reserved

The DoD Role Based IOD Training Guide contains information proprietary to Oversight Systems. It is intended only to be used in conjunction with Oversight Systems products.

This guide contains information protected by copyright. No part of this guide may be photocopied or reproduced in any form without prior written consent from Oversight Systems. Information contained in this guide is subject to change without notice.

Other product and company names herein may be the trademarks of their respective owners.

Table of Contents

Introduction	1
DoD User Roles	1
Frequently Asked Questions	3
Accessing IOD and Login Error Messages	
1. How do I access IOD?	
2. I am getting a Login error message, what should I do?	4
3. I have forgotten my password?	
Viewing Assigned Cases.	6
4. How do I see Cases that have been assigned to me?	6
Emailing Cases	8
5. How do I select and email template and forward a case to someone?	8
6. How do I add an attachment to an email template?	10
7. How do I check for email responses?	11
8. How do I respond to an email?	12
Printing, Viewing, Exporting Cases	14
9. How do I print a detailed report of the case?	14
10. How do I export the case list details?	16
11. How do I view all of an employee's cases?	
12. How do I close a case?	
13. How do I add notes or attachments to a case log?	21
IOD View Preferences	
14. How do I change the columns displayed?	
15. How do I change my summary view?	23
Accessing IOD	24
IOD Login	24
Forgotten IOD Password	25
General Usage / Navigation	26
Workbench Screen Components	26
Status Bar	26
Navigation Pane	27
Cases Area	28
Profiles	28
Cases: Search, Summary, and Sort Options	29
Summarized By List	30
Case Assignment List	31
Case Details Display	33
Summary Tab	34
Entities Tab	35
Messages Tab	36
Review Tab	37

IOD Cases: Standard Daily Processing	38
Finding Cases to Process	39
Select a Profile	39
Drilling Down to a Smaller Group of Cases	40
Working Cases to Closure	42
Summary Tab: Change Owner, Assign Status and Reason Code	42
Entities Tab	46
Messages Tab: Add Notes, Attach File, View Audit Trail	46
Review Tab: Case Questionnaire	49
Review Tab: Example 1: A/BO Contract with Findings	55
Review Tab: Example 2: A/BO Supply with Findings	59
Review Tab: Example 3: A/BO No Findings	63
Review Tab: Example 4: A/BO Deferred Status	67
Review Tab: Example 5: A/OPC – Review A/BO Cases	69
Review Tab: Example 6: A/OPC & Oversight A/OPC - Complete Monthly Checklist	71
Emailing a Case	76
Searching for Cases	83
Performing a Simple Search	
Options Menu	85
IOD View Preferences	86
Customizing Columns	

Introduction

The DoD Role Based Insights on Demand (IOD) Training Guide for Release 8.2 provides information needed for DoD Users to navigate and use IOD.

DoD User Roles

The table below depicts the user roles within DoD and provides a brief explanation of each role. IOD will be automatically configured to allow a user only to access the functionality for their specific role and cardholders within their assigned organization/organization.

The graphic below depicts the flow of cases through the DoD User roles.

- A/BO refers to an Agency Officer or Billing Officer
- A/OPC refers to an Agency/Organization Program Coordinator
- Oversight A/OPC refers to an Oversight Agency/Organization Program Coordinator
- Component Program Manager
- HA refers to Head of Activities



Each role is further described below from the lowest level of the hierarch to the highest:

DoD User	IOD Access	Responsibility within IOD				
First Level Case Review						
A/BO – Level 6	Workbench	• Reviews 100% of assigned cases before the end of the billing cycle allowing time for higher level review.				
Second Level Case	e Review & Monthl	ly Checklist				
A/OPC – Level 3 A/OPC – Level 4 A/OPC – Level 5	Workbench	 Reviews 100% of assigned cases after A/BO review. Individual case review cannot begin until the responsible A/BO has completed his/her review. Completes the Monthly Checklist at the end of the billing cycle. 				
Monthly Checklist	& Dashboard					
OA/OPC – Level 3 OA/OPC – Level 4	Workbench	 Completes the Monthly Checklist at the end of the billing cycle. Access to Dashboard views 				
Dashboard						
СРМ	Workbench Dashboard	 Access to Dashboard views with drill down capability to Workbench 				
HA	Workbench Dashboard	 Access to Dashboard views with drill down capability to Workbench 				

2

Frequently Asked Questions

Below are some of the most frequently asked questions regarding IOD, these questions are also available through the IVR.

Accessing IOD and Login Error Messages

1. How do I access IOD?

Answer: In a browser, enter the following URL: https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us.

Make sure the link includes https://

Navigate to InsightsGov.oversightsystems.com. From there you can enter your login information and click the "Log In" button. Browsers supported include Chrome, Safari, and Firefox.

∖ Oversight	6 9
User Login	
Welcome to Insights On Demand from Oversight Syst Please log in to get started. Forgot your password? E-mail * Enter your e-mail address. Password * Enter the password that accompanies your e-mail. Log In	tems

2. I am getting a Login error message, what should I do?

Answer: If you are getting an error message, it can usually be resolved by clicking refresh on your browser. If there is a pop-up box or error message, take a screenshot of the message and email it to <u>iodgov@oversightsystems.com</u>.

The User Login error message may look like the error message below:

` Oversight		60 80
User Login		
Sorry, unrecognized username or passwor	d. <u>Have you forgotten your password?</u>	×
Welcome to Insights On De	emand from Oversight System	ns
Please log in to get started. <u>Forgot_your_password?</u>		
E-mail *		
sampleuser@agency.gov Enter your e-mail address.		
Password *		
Enter the password that accompanies your e-mail.		
Log in		

3. I have forgotten my password?

Answer: If you have forgotten your password, click on "Forgot Your Password" in the portal login then click "Email New Password" and you will receive a link in your inbox to reset your password within a minute or two.

∖ Oversight	(1)
User Login	
Welcome to Insights On D Please log in to get started. Forgot your password? E-mail * Enter your e-mail address. Password * Enter the password that accompanies your e-mail. Log in	emand from Oversight Systems

` Oversight	
User Login	
E-mail * A password reset message will be sent to your e-mail address. <i>E-mail new password</i>	

Viewing Assigned Cases

4. How do I see Cases that have been assigned to me?

Answer: To see cases assigned to you,

- 1. Click on the Workbench link and then on "Profiles", then on "My Open Cases" profile. These are all the cases that have been assigned to you and are still in an open status.
- 2. You can also click on "My emails" to see any cases that are in an email sent or received status, and "Closed" to see cases that have been previously reviewed or closed.

` oversight					
	es	~			
My Profiles	Global Profiles	\$			
Filter By	Select Filter				
My Email My Open					
> 0. Mont	hly Checklist				
1. Open	l				
2. Close	ed				
> 3. All					
Exclusion	ons				
> Parame	ters				
Report Down	rts and Iloads	>			

3. Let's drill down further to view cases, for example, click on "Profiles", then under My Open Cases, click "1. Open", then click on "Summary by Insight".

The Workbench displays the results of the selected profile, and the attribute by which it is summarized (in this case Summary by Insight).

For DoD, most of the views will be summarized by Cycle, so change the Summarized by drop down to select, "Cycle".

∖ ▼Oversight				
Profiles — Click V My Profiles Global Profiles	Filtered By: Summary by Insight / Search: Summarized By: Insight T		Q Adva	nced Search
Filter By Select Filter	Insight 6	Click for drop down menu	# of Exceptions	1
> 0. Monthly Checklist • 1. Open	Exceptions			
Summary by Email Status Summary by Employee Summary by Indicator	Type Priority Confidence Pote Insight 6 Image: Confidence Pote Pote Pote	tential Impi Owner	Status Detected	Date Detected
Summary by Insight	ick			
Summary by Status 2. Closed				

4. Select the drop-down arrow next to the Summarized by to reveal the numerous ways in which a user can sort Insights.

Filtered By: Summ	ary by Insight /		
Search:			
Summarized By:	Insight	۲]
✓ Insight 6	Attendee Name Code Card ID Card Transaction ID Card Type	•	
	Cycle Employee ID Employee Name Exception Category Exception Indicator		
Exceptions	Exception Owner Exception Reason Code Exception Status	ľ	
Type Insight 6	Exception System Exception Type Exclusion Unit Expense Report Number Expense Type Foreign or Domestic Home Country Insight	•	dence

For more detailed information see Section Titled Finding Cases to Process

Emailing Cases

5. How do I select and email template and forward a case to someone?

Answer: To select an email template,

- 1. Click on the "send email" button at the top right corner of the case.
- 2. Once you're in the email window, click the drop down next to the "Email Templates" and select the appropriate template.

Template	Global Default-	English (United	States) 🔻					
:: ect:	(Multiple email add	Ønavy.mil	be separated with	a semi-color	(;) or comma(,) or	space.)		
	ta 🖬 🏛 🗮 Format 🚽 F			= := { ≋ ▲- ⊠-	# 말 말 :	≣ भ्य यस व	B e ₂	
Exce	Exception has been e ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow	ities, log on to			ystem. In order to	view more informatio	n about this	
Exce	ption and related Ent	ities, log on to		/stem.	ystem. In order to	view more informatio	n about this	
Exce Exce	ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow eption Type: cription:	ities, log on to	the Oversight Sy	/stem.	ystem. In order to	view more informatio	n about this	
Exce Exce Des Viola	ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow eption Type: cription: tion	ities, log on to	the Oversight Sy	rstem.	charge Descripti		n about this	
Exce Exce Des Viola	ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow eption Type: cription: tion	ities, log on to	the Oversight Sy Insigh	rstem.]	
Exce Exce Des Viola Em NA	ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow eption Type: cription: ntion ployee Card Type	Ities, log on to	the Oversight Sy Insigh	rstem. nt 6 JSD Amount		on Other Info]	
Exce Exce Des Viola NA	ption and related Ent ption(s) details follow eption Type: cription: ttion ployee Card Type NCY Litza PCARD cators: • Rule 01 • Rule 02 ential Impact:	Ities, log on to	the Oversight Sy Insigh	rstem. nt 6 JSD Amount 3.99		on Other Info]	

8

Choose an email template from the templates listed in the **Template** drop down. The list of templates displayed will depend upon the type of case.

1		
Email Template	Policy Reminder-English (United States 🔻	
	Policy Reminder-English (United States)	
То:	Justification-English (United States) (№ d with a s	semi-colon(;) or
CC:	Raise Awareness-English (United States)	
BCC:		
From:		
Subject:	IOD: Policy Reminder as related to Case: 100500123	

For more detailed information see Section titled Emailing A Case.

6. How do I add an attachment to an email template?

Answer: To add an attachment to an email,

- 1. First select the template that you'd like to use.
- 2. Click on "attachments" at the bottom and search for the file you'd like to attach before sending the email.

	Cycle A 2014/11/20 - 2014/12/19 0	AOPC AO/BO 15005 05006
	Indicators: Monthly Review for A 	АО/ВО: 05006
	Potential Impact:	113,301.72
For spell	ing correction suggestions: CTRL	+ Right Click Attachments Send Cancel

The Add Attachments window displays. If there are files that have been previously attached to the case they will be listed in the top of the window.

Files attached to the Exception:
parking receipt.pdf
Attach File:
Browse
Attach Cancel

For more detailed information see Section titled Attaching a File When Emailing A Case.

7. How do I check for email responses?

Answer: To check email responses,

- 1. Click on the "My Emails" profile and
- 2. Double click on the "Email Received" status to see all cases that have received an email reply.
- 3. To view a response, double click on a case to open it in a new window then
- **4.** Click on the messages tab.
- 5. Click on "View Message" next to the email reply to read the full message.

	O versight	t
	es	~
My Profiles	Global Profiles	¢
Filter By	Select Filter	
My Email	s	
My Open	Cases	
> 0. Mont	hly Checklist	
> 1. Open	I	
> 2. Close	ed	
> 3. All		
> Exclusio	ons	
> Parame	ters	
	rts and Iloads	>

	nails /			
Search:		Advanced Search		
Summarized By:	Exception Status	First << < 1 > >> Last		
	Exception Status		# of Exception	ns 🔻 Pote
Email Sent				121
Email Received	I			65
Total	[©]			186
Exceptions	Merchant Category Code	Merchant Name	First << < 1 Priority	1 > >> Last Confidence v
Employee Name	Merchant Category Code 5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW		First << <	
Employee Name i Gorn		IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS		
Employee Name I Gorn ra Cerce	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		
Employee Name I Gorn ra Cerce ry Doke	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce ry Doke ra Leso	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC		
Employee Name I Gorn ra Cerce ry Doke ra Leso mas Mach	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS		
Employee Name i Gom ra Cerce y Doke a Leso mas Mach ineth Goers	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS SPRINGER CUSTOMER		
Employee Name i Gom ra Cerce y Doke a Leso mas Mach uneth Goers ra Cerce	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES 2741-MISCELLANEOUS PUBLISHING AND I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS SPRINGER CUSTOMER AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		
Exceptions Employee Name I Gorn Ta Cerce Ty Doke Ta Leso Ta Acho Ta Cerce	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES 2741-MISCELLANEOUS PUBLISHING AND F 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS SPRINGER CUSTOMER AT&T*BILL PAYMENT AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		

8. How do I respond to an email?

Answer: To respond to an email,

- 1. Click on the "My Emails" profile and
- 2. Then double click on the "Email Received" status to see all cases that have received an email reply.
- 3. If there is a message to respond to you can respond. This menu is not available if no message to respond to.
- 4. To view a response, double click on a case to open it in a new window
- 5. Then click on the messages tab.
- 6. From there, click on "View Message" next to the email reply to read the full message.
- 7. To reply to the message, click on "reply all" at the bottom then
- 8. Either select a template or type your message.
- 9. Once your message is ready to send, click on "send" at the bottom and the status will automatically change to "email sent".

1	Oversight
	es
My Profiles	Global Profiles
Filter By	Select Filter
My Email	5
My Open	Cases
> 0. Mont	hly Review
1. Open	
> 2. Close	d
> 3. All	
> Exclusio	ns
> Paramet	ters

1	2
-	

Search:		<u> </u> ସ୍ 4	dvanced Search	
Summarized By:	Exception Status	First << < 1 > >> Last		
	Exception Status		# of Exception	s 🔻 Pot
🗆 Email Sent				121
Email Received	1			65
			First << < 1	
Employee Name	Merchant Category Code	Merchant Name	First << < 1 Priority	> >> Last Confidence v
Employee Name	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce y Doke	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT I PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce y Doke a Leso	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT IPVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce y Doke ra Leso mas Mach	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT IPVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce y Doke ra Leso mas Mach ineth Goers	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES 2741-MISCELLANEOUS PUBLISHING AND I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS FSPRINGER CUSTOMER		
Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce ry Doke ra Leso omas Mach aneth Goers	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES 2741-MISCELLANEOUS PUBLISHING AND I 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS FSPRINGER CUSTOMER (AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		
Exceptions Employee Name i Gorn ra Cerce ry Doke ra Leso omas Mach omas Mach oneth Goers ra Cerce ra Cerce ra Cerce	5085-INDUSTRIAL SUPPLIES - NOT ELSEW 4814-TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES, I 5074-PLUMBING AND HEATING EQUIPMEN 7311-ADVERTISING SERVICES 5942-BOOK STORES 2741-MISCELLANEOUS PUBLISHING AND I	IN *PRECISION WAREHOUS AT&T*BILL PAYMENT PVF SUPPLY COMPANY INC CASTLE CONNOLLY MEDICAL AMAZON MKTPLACE PMTS FSPRINGER CUSTOMER (AT&T*BILL PAYMENT		

Double click on the email received, to reveal a list of cases for which an email was received.

	Туре	Priority	V Confidence	Potential Impa	Owner	Status	Date
V	Purchase Card Split Tr (3,184.30		Email Received	2016-12
Annalis	Purchase Card Split Tr			3,114.20		Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Split II			3,004.51		Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa						
				3,213.16		Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,200.00		Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,198.00	- Transmit	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,078.56	- Transmit	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,000.00	and Relatives	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,000.00	and Malagement	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			2,951.53	- Transmit	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Policy I			3,058.20	to Million	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,199.72	- Transact	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Transa			3,109.03	- Transact	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Policy 1			3,151.00	- Transact	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Split Tr (2,998.01	and Relations	Email Received	2016-12
	Purchase Card Policy 1			2,936.97		Email Received	2016-12
(•
5	Summary Entities	Messages	5				I ⊠ I
Na	me: Purchase Card S	Split Transact	Priority:		Type:	Purchase Car Transaction	d Split
-	vner:		Confidence:		Except	ion ID: 11612-20-00	02151

Printing, Viewing, Exporting Cases

9. How do I print a detailed report of the case?

Answer: If you would like to print or save a case report, follow the steps below:

- 1. First right click on the case in the case list in the bottom pane.
- Click on "Print Case Detail Report"
 If you would like the audit log details included, click on "Print Exception Detail Report with Log."
- 3. Once the detail report is open, you can either print the report or save it as a PDF.

∖ versight								
Profiles My Profiles Global Profiles Filter By Select Filter	Search Sumn	ed By: Sumn h: narized By: 014/11/20 - 2	Cycle			• Cycle		,
My Emails My Open Cases > 0. Monthly Checklist > 1. Open Summary by Email Status	Exce	ptions						
Summary by Email Status Summary by Employee Summary by Indicator Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary by Owner Summary by Status		Type nsight 6	Print Print Oper Send	Priority in New Window Exception Deta Exception Deta Group in New Exception(s) mn Display Opti	il Repo il Repo Windov	rt with Log	Potential Impa 23.99	9 Step
> 3. All		<u> </u>			~			

After Selecting Print Exception Detail Report.

Exception L	et					
Description of Exception	S					
	Exception					
Exception ID	20000-(00-0002160	Status		Email Sent	
Exception ID Exception Type	Insight	6	•		Email Sent Insight 6 - 20000000	002160
Exception Type Impact	Insight USD23	6	Status Name Owner		Insight 6 - 20000000	
Exception Type Impact Priority	Insight USD23 Low	6	Status Name Owner Date Detected		Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53	3
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence	Insight USD23	6	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified		Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48	3
Exception Type Impact Priority	Insight USD23 Low	6	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified Category		Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48 Misuse	3
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence Reason	Insight USD23 Low	6	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified		Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48	3
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence	Insight USD23 Low	6	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified Category		Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48 Misuse	3
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence Reason Violation	Insight USD23 Low High	6 199	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified Category System	IISD Amount	Insight 6 - 2000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48 Misuse CTE	3
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence Reason Violation Employee	Insight USD23 Low High Card Type	6 199 Tran Date	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified Category System Tran Amount	USD Amount	Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48 Misuse CTE Charge Description	3 3 Other Info
Exception Type Impact Priority Confidence Reason Violation	Insight USD23 Low High	6 199	Status Name Owner Date Detected Last modified Category System	USD Amount 23.99	Insight 6 - 20000000 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-09 18:41:48 Misuse CTE Charge Description	3

10. How do I export the case list details?

Answer: To export case list details, you must be drilled down into the group of cases you'd like to export. To drill down and export the detail:

- 1. Right click on the Insight, Employee, etc. that you'd like to export the details for,
- 2. Then click "Drill Down".
- 3. After that, the case list will be in the top pane and you will be able to export the details.
- 4. Right click on any of the cases in the top pane and select "export case details" and it will open the Export Options window.
- 5. Name the file and select the file type you'd like to save it as,
- 6. Then click "Export" at the bottom.
- 7. You will be able to find your report in the "Reports and Downloads" section at the bottom left corner.
- 8. Click on "Reports and Downloads" then click on your report to open it.

≥Oversight			an Brattli : ◎Tools ~ (ÈLog Out
Profiles Image: Clobal Profiles Profiles Image: Clobal Profiles	Filtered By: Summary by Employee / / Search: Summarized By: Employee Name	Advanced Search definitions definition r Status Date Detected Detected Detected	First << < 1-1 of 1 >>> Last Potential Impact (USD) 23.99 First << < 1-1 of 1 >>> Last 10 0 2 1 00002160 1

Screen After Selecting Drill Down

≥ Oversight								Loreen Brattli	©Tools ∨	🛞 Log Out
Profiles • Hy Profiles Global Profiles @ Filter By Select Filter • # My Emails • • •	Filtered By: Summary by Emplo Search: Summarized By: Vinsight 6	•]		Potential Impact 23.99	Owner	Q Advanc	Status	Fir Date Detected 2018-11-13 21:42:53	St << < 1-1 of 1 ID 20000-00-0002160	0
My Open Cases > 0. Monthly Checklist > 1. Open Summary by Email Status <u>Summary by Emoloyee</u> Summary by Indicator Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1	Summary Entities Name: Insight 6 - Owner: Status: Detected Reason Code: Description of Exception: Violation	Messages Revie		Priorit Confid Potent	ence: ial Impact (USD):	23.99		Exception ID: Date Detected:	Linsight 6 20000-00-0002160 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-06 14:01:42	
Summary by Owner Summary by Status > 2. Closed > 3. All > Ecclusions > Parameters Reports and Downloads	Employee NANCY Litza Indicators: Rule 01 Rule 02		Tran Date	Tran Amount CA	USD 27.45	Amount 23.		narge Description		er Info lick Sharp

Right Click on a case to bring up the drop-down menu.

` ` Oversight							Loreen Brattli	© Tools ∨	Elog Out
Profiles ~	Filtered By: Summary by Search: Summarized By:	Employee / Employee Nan	e : NANCY Litza /		Q	Advanced Search		irst << < 1-1 of 1 >	SS last =
Hy Profiles Global Profiles () Filter By Select Filter •	Type Insight 6	Priority v ave pen in New Window(s)	Confidence	Potential Impact 23.9	Owner	Status Detected	Date Detected	ID	0
My Open Cases > 0. Monthly Checklist > 1. Open Summary by Email Status Summary by Emaloyee Summary by Emoloyee Summary by Insight Summary by Insight	Summary En P Name: Ir Owner: 5 Status: E	rint Exception Detail Report rint Exception Detail Report w pen Group in New Window end Exception(s) olumn Display Options xport Exception List reate Profile	ith Log	Priority Confide Potentia V	nce: Inpact (USD): 23.	59	Type: Exception ID: Date Detected: Last Modified:	Insight 6 20000-00-0002160 2018-11-13 21:42:53 2018-12-06 14:01:42	
Summary by Owner Summary by Status > 2. Closed > 3. All > Exclusions > Parameters Reports and > Ownhoads	Employce NANCY Litze Indicators: Rule 01 Rule 02	Card Type PCARD	Tran Date Dec 10, 2014	Tran Ansount CAD	USD An 27.45	10unt 23.99	Charge Description		r Info

Menu that appears when selecting Export Exception List:

File Name:		
Select Delimite	:	
	Tab	
	Pipe ()	
	Ocomma (',')	
	Export Cancel	

Report will be viewable in Reports and Downloads.

11. How do I view all of an employee's cases?

Answer: To view all of an employee's cases,

- 1. Click the Entities Tab of the open case.
- 2. Right click on the three-line option menu next to "Employee"
- 3. Click on "Open in New Window". Once you're in the employee view, click on the Cases Tab.
- 4. There you will be able to see every Case that has been flagged for an employee along with what status each of them is in.
- 5. You can double click on any of the Cases if you'd like to open it to see what happened with previous findings, etc.

Entities Tab

arch:					Q A	dvanced Search					
mmarized By:		•						First	<< < 1-1 0	f1 > >>	> Last
Туре	Priority 🔻	Confidence	Potential Impa	Owner	Status	Date Dete	cted	ID	0	\bowtie	D
Insight 6			23.99		Detected	2018-11-13 2	1:42:532000	0-00-0002160			1
Summary Entiti	es Messages	Review								e 🕒	B [2
escription of Exceptio	n.										
Violation											
violation											
Employee	Card Type	Tran Da	te Tr	an Amount	USD Amount		Charge Desc	ription	Ot	her Info	
NANCY Litza	PCARD	Dec 10, 2	014	CAD 27.45		23.99			Ymas	Nick Share	0
Rule 01											
Rule 01 Rule 02					Related Entities:						
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities:				~	Related Entities: Employee =						,
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities:	53710					otential Credits	=				>
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction = Person ID Card Account Partial					Employee 📃 Card Transaction F)
	53710				Employee = Card Transaction P PCard Transaction	Suspicious Keyw	ords ≡				>
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction = Person ID Card Account Partial Number	53710 2009			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name =	ords ≡ Language =	Keyword Value -		Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction = Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Type Cardholder Full Name	53710 2009 PCARD			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyw	ords ≡	Keyword Value -	Risk Level H	Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction = Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Arype Card Type Cardholder Full Name Cardholder Name 1	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group • ALCOHOL	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name IQUOR	ords ≡ Language =			Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCand Transaction P Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card holder Full Name Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name IQUOR	ords ≡ Language =			Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Arype Card Type Cardholder Full Name Cardholder Name 1	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY Litza			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group • ALCOHOL	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name IQUOR	ords ≡ Language =			Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction Card Account Partial Number Card Account Partial Number Cardholder Full Name Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Full Name 3 Transaction Date Posted Date	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY Litza 2014-12-10 00:00:00			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Item Del	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name IQUOR	ords ≡ Language =			Risk Thr	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCand Transaction P Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card holder Full Name Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 1	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY Litza 2014-12-10 00:00:00			~	Employee Card Transaction F PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Item Del	Suspicious Keyw Keyword Name IQUOR	ords ≡ Language =			Risk Thr	

Click on the menu icon (=) next to an entity heading to view a menu with the following options:

Open in New Window
Show Related Entities

After Selecting Open New Window

20

Summary E	xceptions	Messages				
Entity ID:	53710		Priority:	_		Potential Impact (USD): 287.07
Name:	55710		Confidence:			
			Confidence:			
Entity Type:	Person					
Entity Attributes						
Attribute				¢	Value	
Person ID					53710	
Employee Number					53710	
Full Name					NANCY Litza	
Email						
Job Title						
City						
State						
Postal Code						
Country					Canada	
Status						
Employment Date						
Termination Date						
Person Has A Corpo	rate Card				Y	
Person Has A Compa	any Car					
Organization Unit 1					REGION2-NA01	
Organization Unit 2				1	DEPARTMENT2-0265	
Organization Unit 3					GROUP2-88298 CC	
Organization Unit 4						
Organization Unit 5						
Supervisor ID						
Supervisor Name						
Supervisor Email						
Supervisor Job Title						
ISO Country Code					CA	
				_	_	
				Save	Cancel	

12. How do I close a case?

Answer: A case will be closed by answering the Questions under the Review tab and clicking the submit button. When the submit button is closed, this will complete the review process.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review	
			1 h	

13. How do I add notes or attachments to a case log?

Answer: To add notes or attachments to a case,

- 1. Click on the Messages Tab of the Case.
- 2. If you want to add a note, click in the "New Notes" field and type the information you'd like to add.
- 3. If you want to add an attachment, click on "Attach File" then select the file you'd like to attach.
- 4. After you've added the note or file, click "Save" at the bottom to add the note or attachment to the audit log.

	Entities	Messages	Review
lessage Type	e 🕑 Sent	🖌 Received 🖉 No	otes 🕑 Attachments 🕑 System
L L	Date 🛛 🔻	Ву	Desc
2018-12-	06 13:20:50	Samantha Dolan	Exception Owner changed from to
2018-11-	14 12:14:29	Escalator System	Exception Status changed from 'Intital Review Complete' to 'Ready for Assessment'
2018-11-	14 12:14:29	Escalator System	Escalation rule 'HL6toHL5' triggered.
2018-11-	14 12:14:29	Hans Bhargava	Exception Status changed from 'Detected' to 'Intital Review Complete'.
2018-11-	13 21:43:01	CoRE System	Exception Status set to 'Detected'.
2018-11-	13 21:43:01	CoRE System	Exception created.
New Notes	ense report re	ceipts to compare.	
Retrieving expe			
Retrieving expe			

When you add a note and save it, the Oversight IOD system creates a new message entry with the text of the note.

You cannot edit a note once you have added it and saved it. Notes are limited to a maximum of 4,000 characters including spaces.

For more detailed information see Section titled Add Notes to Case.

IOD View Preferences

14. How do I change the columns displayed?

Answer: To change the columns being displayed,

- 1. Right click anywhere in the Case list on the bottom pane of the screen,
- 2. Then click "Column Display Options".
- 3. To add a column, select the entity that you would like to add from the "Select Columns" group,
- 4. Then click the "add" button.
- 5. To remove a column, select the entity that you would like to remove from the "Columns to Display" group, then click remove.
- 6. You can select "save" to save these settings for the rest of the duration that you're using this profile,
- 7. Or you can select "save as default" if you would like these to be your permanent display options in the current profile.

	Туре	Priority 1	Confidence	Potential Impi	Ow
Insig	pht <u>6</u>			23.99	
	Open in Nev	w Window(s)			
	Print Except	tion Detail Report			
	Print Except	tion Detail Report with	Log		
	Open Group	in New Window			
	Send Except	tion(s)			
	Column Dise	play Options			

The Column Display Options dialog box displays

Select columns to add to the disp displayed.	lay or remove from disp	lay. In addition, use the Move Up and Move Down	buttons to reorder the columns
Select Columns		Columns to Display	
Attendee Company Code Attendee Group Code Card ID Card Transaction ID Card Type Category Date Modified Description Employee ID	Adı <ren< td=""><td>Date Detected</td><td>Move Up A Move Down V</td></ren<>	Date Detected	Move Up A Move Down V
Employee Name Exclusion Unit Expense Report Number	~	Notes	

15. How do I change my summary view?

Answer: If you would like to change the summary view in a profile, click on the drop down next to "Summarize By". You can then select any of the available entities to change your summarized view.

iltered By: Summary by E	mpioyee /					and growth				
earch:						nced Search				
ummarized By: Employe	e Name	•					First <	< < 1-19	of 19 > :	>> Last
	Emj	ployee Name			# of Exceptions	v	Potential	Impact (US	D)	
▼						20			1	1,789,335.64
COLIN Liner						2				747.17
ELISA Cinar						2				438.80
AMY Brunson						1				274.86
LAUREN Kish						1				62.85
NANCY Litza						1				23.99
MICHAEL Krol						1				642.69
ROBERT Mayol						1				581.12
ADRIAN Dobies						1				575.89
STEVEN Kanaan						1				271.60
Exceptions							First <<	< 1-20 of	20 > >>	> Last
Туре	Priority 🔻	Confidence	Potential Impa	Owner	Status	Date Detected	ID	0	\bowtie	
AOPC Monthly Review			113,301.72		HL5 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002215			1
Oversight AOPC Month			113,301.72		HL4 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002220			1
☐ Component Program №			113,301.72		HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002225			1
Commanding Officer N			113,301.72		HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002230			1
AOPC Monthly Review			109,075.50		HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211			1
Oversight AOPC Month			109,075.50		HL4 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002216			1
Component Program N			109,075.50		HL3 - Ready To Certify					1
Commanding Officer N			109,075.50		HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53				1
A operative provides			79,788.76		HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002212			1
AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Month			79,788.76		HL4 - Ready To Certify					-

Partial list of the Summarized By options

Filtered By:	Summ	ary by Employee /	\geq
Search:			5
Summarized	By:	Employee Name	• _
⊻		Attendee Company Code Attendee Group Code Attendee Name Code	ame
	iner	Card ID	2
ELISA Ci	nar	Card Transaction ID Card Type	5
AMY Bru	nson	Cycle Employee ID	
LAUREN	Kish	Employee ID Employee Name	<
NANCY L	itza	Exception Category Exception Indicator	
MICHAEL	L Krol	Exception Owner	4
ROBERT	Mayol	Exception Reason Code Exception Status	<
ADRIAN	Dobies	Exception System	<
STEVEN	Kanaa	Exception Type Exclusion Unit	
-		Expense Report Number Expense Type	•
	\sim	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	

For more detailed information see Section titled Cases: Search, Summary, and Sort Option, Subsection Summarized By List.

Accessing IOD

IOD Login

The IOD URL is as follows:

https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us

The log in screen will look as follows:

™ Oversight	
User Login	
Welcome to Insights On Dem	nand [™] from Oversight Systems

- 1. It is important that you enter the https:// part of the URL.
- 2. If you still cannot access the URL, please take a screen print of the error message and email the message to the help desk at

IODgov@oversightsystems.com

The login error message may look something like the image below:

`▼ Oversight
User Login
Welcome to Insights On Demand [™] from Oversight Systems
Invalid username or password.
Email •
ioduser@agency.gov
Password *
Enter the password that accompanies your e-mail
Login
Forgot your password?

Forgotten IOD Password

If you have forgotten your IOD password.

1. Click on "Forgot Your Password" in the portal login

`▼ Oversight	© ©
User Login	
Welcome to Insights On Demand from (Please log in to get started. Ergot your password? E-mail * Enter your e-mail address. Password * Enter the password that accompanies your e-mail. Log in	Oversight Systems

2. Enter your Email, then click "Email New Password" and you will receive a link in your inbox to reset your password.

★ Oversight	
User Login	
E-mail * A password reset message will be sent to your e-mail address. <u>E-mail new password</u>	

26

General Usage / Navigation

Understanding the various screen views within IOD is essential for optimal use of IOD.

Workbench Screen Components

The screen below shows the main areas of the Workbench window:

Colcul Profiles Immerial By: Immeria By: Immerial By: <	` Oversight		/	Bread	Crumbs							
Select Filter Type Priority Confidence Petertial Janget 1 Owner Bale Date Detected DD D D D D D y Emails Open Cases 431.44 (hold Kel Kelson Closed - Assessment Compi 2018-11-13 21:40:16 20000-00-0002153 1 0. Open Date Detected 0.00 D		Search:					Q. Adv	anced Search		F	rst << < 1-2	of 2 > >> Last
Authly Checklisk 1. Open 2. Closed J. Mareigation Pane Summary Lethies Mesages Review Summary bunghts Summary bunght Summary bunght Summary bunght Summary bunght Summary by Digitht Summary by Digitht Summary by Status Summary by Status Summary bunght Summary bunght Sum	r By Select Filter	🗹 Insight 1		Confidence	401.42 Mi	hele Melton	Closed - Assessment Comp	2018-11-13 21:41:04	20000-00-0002156	0		1 1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Velocity Summary by Ropeat Offender Summary by Ropeat Offender Summary by Ropeat Offender Summary by Ratus Andrew Charge Description Other Infa ELISA Cinar Dec 6, 2014 CAD 459.06 401.42 There Is Coste's Head Offen Summary by Status Andrew Charge Description Other Infa	2. Closed Pane 3. All Summary by Employee Summary by Indicator	Name: I Owner: Status: Reason Code:	nsight 1 - 20000000002156 Michele Melton Closed - Assessment Comple		Area	Confider Potentia	Impact (USD): 401.42		Exception ID: Date Detected:	20000-00 2018-11-	0-0002156 13 21:41:04	
Rule 02	Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month	Violation Employee Tran I ELISA Cinar Dec 6, Indicators: Indicators:	Date Tran Amount		Charge Description	Travel to Costco's	Head Office	3112325923-6uSj			dECWVn71onjur	iz1Gybss30s

Status Bar

The Status Bar displays the name of the current user, provides access to the Tools menu, and allows you to log out of the Workbench.



The **Tools** menu provides the following options:

- Credits/Legal Displays version information for third-party software that Oversight uses.
- About Oversight Displays version information for this installation of the Oversight Workbench.

Navigation Pane

Use the navigation pane to access the Workbench's main functions. The following shows the navigation pane with the **Profiles** option selected:

Note: Profiles are customized sets of saved searches of cases and entities that allow you easy access to those cases and entities.

	es	~
My Profiles	Global Profiles	\$
Filter By	Select Filter	≡
My Email	s	
My Open	Cases	
> 0. Mont	hly Checklist	
💙 1. Oper	1	
Sur	mmary by Email Status	
Sur	<u>mmary by Employee</u>	
Sur	nmary by Indicator	
Sur	nmary by Insight	
Sur	nmary by Org Unit 1	
Sur	nmary by Owner	
Sur	nmary by Status	
> 2. Close	ed	
🗸 3. All		
Sur	nmary by Employee	
Sur	nmary by Indicator	
Sur	nmary by Insight	
Sur	nmary by Org Unit 1	
Sur	mmary By Repeat Offender	
Sur	nmary by Run Month	
Sur	nmary by Status	
> Exclusio	ons	
> Parame	ters	
Report	rts and Downloads	>

28

Click on the **Profiles** or the **Reports and Downloads** entry to expand that function. The choices for that function display beneath the entry. In the example above, you can see the **Global Profiles** provided with your system.

The entries you choose in the Navigation pane determines what displays in the Cases Area of the Workbench.

Cases Area

To the right of the Navigation pane is an area where the Workbench displays information about cases. For detailed information about this area refer to the Summarized By List, Case List, and Case Details sections.

Profiles

The Workbench has a feature called Profiles which provides an easy way to view cases. Profiles are saved complex searches which find a set of cases for review and resolution. The Workbench comes with a set of Global Profiles. You can add filters to existing profiles or create new profiles to further narrow the search of cases.

Viewing Profiles

Select Profiles from the Navigation pane to view a list of the Workbench provided profiles.

A list of profiles and profile folders displays. You can show the profiles in a folder by selecting the name of the folder.



Select the profile name to view the results.

	` oversigl	nt
Profil	es	×
My Profiles	Global Profiles	0
	Select Filter	≡
> 1. Oper > 2. Close	Cases hly Review	Profiles
Sur <u>Sur</u> Sur Sur	nmary by Employee nmary by Indicator <u>nmary by Insight</u> nmary by Org Unit 1 nmary By Repeat Offende nmary by Run Month nmary by Status	er
Jui		

You can create your own profiles that are for your use only.

Cases: Search, Summary, and Sort Options

Most tasks in the Workbench begin by running a profile (saved search) to find a set of cases with which to work. This list can be quite large, making it difficult to work with such a large number of cases.

The Workbench provides several methods with which to sort, view, and narrow down a list of cases. You can search by entering a phrase in the **Search** box. You can group cases by choosing an option from the **Summarized By** drop down list. You can sort a list of cases by selecting a column header. The Case List is then sorted by the values in that column. The Workbench alternates between sorting the list in ascending and descending order each time the column is selected.

30

™ Oversight								
O Profiles	Filtered By: Summary by Employed /							
	Search:			<u>с</u> ,	Advanced Search			
y Profiles Global Profiles	Summarized By: Employee Name	•					First << < 1-19 of	19 > >> Last
				# of Exceptions	Ψ.			
ter By Select Filter •					20			1,789,335.64
My Emails	COLIN Liner				2			747.17
	ELISA Cinar				2			438.80
ty Open Cases	AMY Brunson				1			274.86
0. Monthly Checklist	LAUREN Kish				1			62.85
1. Open	NANCY Litza				1			23.99
Summary by Email Status	MICHAEL Krol				1			642.69
Summary by Employee	ROBERT Mayol				1			581.12
Summary by Indicator	ADRIAN Dobies				1			575.89
Summary by Insight	STEVEN Kanaan				1			271.60
Summary by Org Unit 1								
Summary by Owner								
Summary by Status	Exceptions						First << < 1-20 of 20	>>> Last
2. Closed	Type Priority	Confidence	Potential Impact (0	Dwner Status	Date Detected	ID		D
3. All	AOPC Monthly Review		113,301.;	HLS - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002215		1
Summary by Employee	Oversight AOPC Monthly F		113,301.72	HL4 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002220		1
Summary by Indicator	Component Program Man		113,301.72	HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002225		1
	Commanding Officer Nont		113,301.72	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002230		1
Summary by Insight	AOPC Monthly Review		109,075.50	HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211		1
Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1	AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly F		109,075.50 109,075.50	HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216		1
	AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly F Component Program Man		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50	HLS - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221		1
Summary by Org Unit 1	AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly I Component Program Man Commanding Officer Mont		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50	HLS - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002226		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month	AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly F Component Program Man Commanding Officer Mont AOPC Monthly Review		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76	HLS - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify HLS - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002226 20000-00-0002212		1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status	ADPC Monthly Review Oversight ADPC Monthly I Component Program Man Commanding Officer Hori ADPC Monthly Review Oversight ADPC Monthly I		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76	HLS - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002226 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-0002217		1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status	AOPC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly I Composent Program Man AOPC Monthly Aview Oversight AOPC Monthly I Composent Program Man		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76	HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002226 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-0002217 20000-00-0002222		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Rapeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions	ADC Mostby Review Oversight ADPC Mostby 1 Comparet Program Man Commanding Officer Mont Oversight ADPC Mostby 1 Composert Program Man Composert Program Man Composert Program Man Composert Program Man		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76	HLS - Closed Certified HL3 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002222 20000-00-0002217 20000-00-0002217 20000-00-0002222 20000-00-0002227		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	ADC Horthy Review Oversight ADCP Gondry Component Program Man Component Program Man Commanding Officer None Oversight ADCP Conclusive Oversight ADCP Conclusive Commanding Officer None Commanding Officer None Oversight ADCP Manufacture		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76	HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL2 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-0002216 20000-00-0002221 20000-00-0002226 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-0002217 20000-00-0002222		
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	ADC Mostby Review Oversight ADPC Mostby 1 Comparet Program Man Commanding Officer Mont Oversight ADPC Mostby 1 Composert Program Man Composert Program Man Composert Program Man Composert Program Man		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76	HLS - Closed Certified HL3 - Closed Certified HL3 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-002226 20000-00-002226 20000-00-002226 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-002227 20000-00-002227 20000-00-002227		
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	ADC Horthy Review Oversight ADCP Gonthy I Component Program Man Component Program Man Commanding Officer Mont Oversight ADCP Conclus I Commanding Officer Mont Commanding Officer Mont Oversight ADCP Conclus I		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 199,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 78,516.34	HLS - Closed Certified HL4 - Closed Certified HL3 - Seady To Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL3 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL3 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certified HL4 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-002216 20000-00-002221 20000-00-002221 20000-00-002217 20000-00-002227 20000-00-002227 20000-00-0002214 20000-00-002214		
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	ADC Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly 1 Organization Commanding Officer Mont Oversight AOPC Monthly 1 Oversight AOPC Monthly 1 Commanding Officer Mont ADF Monthly Review Oversight AOPC Monthly 1		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 199,075.50 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 79,788.76 78,515.34 78,615.34	HL5 - Closed Centified HL3 - Cosed Centified HL3 - Roady To Centify HL3 - Open Centify	$\begin{array}{c} 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}15 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}51\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}53\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}53\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}53\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}53\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}51\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}51\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}51\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}51\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}5 \; 14{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55\\ 2018{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}52\\ 2018{\text{-}}11{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55\\ 2018{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55\\ 2018{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55\\ 2018{\text{-}}51{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}55\\ 2018{\text{-}}55{\text{-}}$	20000-00-0002211 20000-00-002216 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-0002212 20000-00-0002217 20000-00-0002227 20000-00-0002227 20000-00-0002214 20000-00-0002219		
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	AOC Hoothy Review Oversight AOPC Monthy 1 Commanding Officer Mont Oversight AOPC Monthy 1 Commanding Officer Mont Oversight AOPC Monthy 1 Component Program Man Oversight AOPC Monthy 1		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 199,783.76 79,783.76 79,783.76 79,783.76 79,785.76 76,455.34 78,615.34 78,615.34 78,615.34	HLS - Closed Centified HL3 - Closed Centified HL3 - Ready TS Centify HL3 - Open Centify	2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:51 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:52 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:53 2018-11-15 14:55:55 2018-11-15 14:55:55 2018-11-15 14:55:55 2018-11-15 14:55:55	2000-0-002211 2000-0-002216 2000-0-00221 2000-0-002212 2000-0-002212 2000-0-002212 2000-0-002227 2000-0-002214 2000-0-002214 2000-0-002219		
Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary By Repeat Offender Summary by Run Month Summary by Status Exclusions Parameters	ADC Horthy Review Oversight ADCP Genethy I Component Program Man Component Program Man Oversight ADCP Genethy I Oversight ADCP Genethy I Commanding Officer Man Oversight ADCP Genethy I Oversight ADCP Genethy Genethy Genethy Oversight ADCP Genethy Genethy Oversight ADCP Genethy Genethy Oversight ADCP Genethy Genethy Oversight ADCP Genethy Oversight		109,075.50 109,075.50 109,075.50 79,748.76 79,748.76 79,748.76 79,748.76 79,748.76 78,65.54 78,65.54 78,65.54 78,65.54 78,65.54 78,65.54	H.S Cload Carrind H.L Cload Carrind H.L Bashy To Carrily H.S Close Carrily H.S Closed Carrind H.L Deen Carrily H.S Open Carrily	2018-11-5 14:55:51 2018-11-5 14:55:52 2018-11-5 14:55:52 2018-11-5 14:55:52 2018-11-5 14:55:51 2018-11-5 14:55:55 2018-11-5 14:55:55 2018-11-5 14:55:55 2018-11-5 14:55:55 2018-11-5 14:55:55	2000-00-0002211 2000-00-0002212 2000-00-0002221 2000-00-0002221 2000-00-0002212 2000-00-0002227 2000-00-0002227 2000-00-0002227 2000-00-0002219 2000-00-000229 2000-00-000229		

Summarized By List

Profiles group their results by summarizing the results by an attribute (characteristic of the case), such as *Employee Name*. Select an item such as *Employee Name* from the **Summarized By** drop down to create a list of cases summarized by that attribute.

iltered By: Summary by Inc	dicator /									
earch:					ାସ Ad	vanced Search				
ummarized By: Employee	Name	•						First <	< < 1-19 of 19 >	>>> Last
	Emplo	yee Name			# of Exceptions	Ψ.	P	otential Impact (USI))	
						20				1,789,335.64
COLIN Liner	•					2				747.17
ELISA Cinar						2				438.80
AMY Brunson						1				274.86
LAUREN Kish						1				62.85
NANCY Litza						1				23.99
MICHAEL Krol						1				642.69
ROBERT Mayol						1				581.12
ADRIAN Dobies						1				575.89
STEVEN Kanaan						1				271.60
5510500 S										
xceptions								First 2	< < 1-2 of 2 > >	>> Last
Туре	Priority v	Confidence	Potential Impact	Owner	Status	Date Detected	ID	0		
✓ Insight 1		Connuence	401.42	owner	Closed - Assessment Comp		20000-00-0002156	0		1
Insight 1			37.381		Closed - Assessment Comp		20000-00-0002153			1

A list of employee names displays in the top pane. When you select a specific employee name, an Case List of all the cases for that employee displays in the bottom pane. If you double click on an item in the summarized list or click on the **Drill Down** menu item on the **Options** menu, all the cases associated with that item move to the top pane of the window.

Case Assignment List

The Case List displays one line of information for each case in a group. It displays in the top or bottom pane depending on whether you drill down or select an item from the **Summarized By List**. If you drill down on an item, the Case List replaces the **Summarized By List** in the top pane. If you select an item, the Case List displays in the bottom pane.

	Priority 🔻	Confidence		Status	Date Detected		0	\bowtie	
AOPC Monthly Review			113,301.72	HL5 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002215			1
Oversight AOPC Monthly F			113,301.72	HL4 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002220			1
Component Program Man			113,301.72	HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002225			1
Commanding Officer Mont			113,301.72	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002230			1
AOPC Monthly Review			109,075.50	HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002211			1
Oversight AOPC Monthly F			109,075.50	HL4 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002216			1
Component Program Man			109,075.50	HL3 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002221			1
Commanding Officer Mont			109,075.50	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002226			1
AOPC Monthly Review			79,788.76	HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002212			1
Oversight AOPC Monthly F			79,788.76	HL4 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002217			1
Component Program Man			79,788.76	HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002222			1
Commanding Officer Mont			79,788.76	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002227			1
AOPC Monthly Review			78,616.34	HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002214			1
Oversight AOPC Monthly F			78,616.34	HL4 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002219			1
Component Program Man			78,616.34	HL3 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002224			1
Commanding Officer Mont			78,616.34	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002229			1
AOPC Monthly Review			66,551.59	HL5 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002213			1
Oversight AOPC Monthly F			66,551.59	HL4 - Closed Certified	2018-11-15 14:55:51	20000-00-0002218			1
Component Program Man			66,551.59	HL3 - Ready To Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:52	20000-00-0002223			1
Commanding Officer Mont			66,551.59	HL2 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:53	20000-00-0002228			1

The results are displayed 100 cases at a time. Use the vertical scroll bar to move within the list of 100 cases. To move to the next 100 cases, click the next page icon (\geq) in the upper right-hand corner. The right double arrow icon (\geq) moves forward 10 pages (1000 cases) while the left double arrow icon (<<) moves backward 10 pages (1000 cases).

When the Case List is in the top pane, and you select a case from the list, the **Case Details** for that case display in the bottom pane.
32

If you double click a case from the Case List, the details of that case display in a new window.

						Q Adv	anced Search					
marized By:		•							First	<< < 1-2 0	12 > >	> Last
Туре		Priority v	Confidence	Potential Impact (Owner	Status	Date Detected	ID	0	×	D	
Insight 1	-			401.42		losed - Assessment Comp	2018-11-13 21:41:04	20000-00-0002156				1
Insight 1	•			37.3	c	losed - Assessment Comp	2018-11-13 21:40:26	20000-00-0002153				1
Summary E	Intities	Messages Re	wiew								Ø 6	D≞ ⊠
ame:	Tecleht 1	- 2000000002156			Priority:	_		Type:	Insight 1			
wner;	ansigne a	- 2000000002136			Confidence			Exception ID:	20000-00-00	002156		
atus:	Closed -	Assessment Complet	te			(mpact (USD): 401.42		Date Detected:	2018-11-13			
nason Code:					1 🖂 🛙			Last Modified:	2018-11-29			
	option:											
escription of Exce												
escription of Exce												
olation	Tran Date	Tran Amount	USD Amount	Charge Description	Other In	fo		Card Transac				
elation Employee	Tran Date Dec 6, 2014	Tran Amount CAD 459.06		Charge Description	Travel to Costco's H	lead Office	3112325923-6uSj	Card Transac 3uIR+Wg1lt85iLTf6yb4xcG4uj		WVn71onjunz	1Gybss30	1
Employee				Charge Description		lead Office	3112325923-6uSj			WVn71onjunz	1Gybss30	

Case Details Display

The Case Details display in the bottom pane or in a new window depending on whether you selected or double clicked a case from the **Case List**.

If the list of cases is in the top pane, you can view the details of a case by selecting the case in the top pane. The Workbench displays the Case Details in the bottom pane. If the Case List is in either pane, you can view the case details in a new window by double clicking the case.

earch:	mmary	oy Employee	/ Employe	e Name : ELISA	Cinar /		Advanced S	earch	
ummarized B	y:			•				First << •	< 1-2 of 2 >>> Last
Тур	e	Priority	∀ Cor	fidence P	otential Im	Owner	Status	Date Detecter	ID ()
Insight 1					401.42	-	Detected	2018-11-13 21:41	20000-00-0002156
Insight 1					37.38		Detected	2018-11-13 21:40	:20000-00-0002153
					/	De	tail Tabs		
						De			
Summary	Ent	ities 1	Messages	Review					
Name:	Insight	1 - 20000000	002155		Priority:			Type:	Insight 1
Owner:				•	Confidence:			Exception ID:	20000-00-0002156
Status:	Detecte	d		T	Potential Imp	act (USD): 401.42	Date Detected:	: 2018-11-13 21:41:04
Reason Code:				٣				Last Modified:	2018-11-13 21:41:04
Description o	of Except	ion:							
Violation									
Employee	Tran Date	Tran Amount	USD Amount	Charge Description	Other In	fo		Card Transaction	Nbr
ELISA Cinar	Dec 6, 2014	CAD 459.06	401.42		Travel to Costco Office search_tran		6uSj3uIR+Wg1lt85iLTf6	3112325923- yb4xcG4ujqrS2Y2E92R	1dECWVn71onjunz1Gybss30
Indicators:									
Rule 02									
Rule 06	5								

There are four that display a case's details: **Summary**, **Entities**, **Messages**, and **Review**. The following sections explain each of the tabs.

Summary Tab

The **Summary** tab contains the basic details of the case and allows you to change certain fields. As noted on the screen below, there are four components of the Summary tab screen: case summary information, case description, case indicators, and related case messages.



Case Summary Information

Case summary information provides general information about the specific case. The **Owner** field indicates the Workbench user to whom the case has been assigned. The **Status** field tracks the current status of the case as it is being analyzed and resolved. You set the **Reason Code** at the end of the analysis to indicate the cause of the case or the **Reason Code** is updated after the questionnaire in the **Review** tab is complete. The **Priority, Confidence**, and **Potential Impact** fields indicate the seriousness of the case and the likelihood that the case truly represents a non-compliant condition. Other information about the case including the **Type**, **Case ID**, **Date Detected**, and **Last Modified** provided within this section includes

Case Description

The **Description of Case** field describes the issue that caused the case and contains information from the **entities** that Oversight examined to produce the case. Entities are the transactional and master data that Oversight analyzes. For example, vendors, purchase orders, payments, expense reports, purchase card transactions, and journal entries are all entities.

Case Indicators

IOD uses rules to identify transactions that need to be reviewed, which are referred to as cases. While the rules are shown on the sample screens in this user manual, the rules will not be visible to the A/BO or A/OPC during the review process.

Related Case Messages

Below the indicators, one or two messages may display that indicate information about related cases.

Employee ID Has a closed issue identified

Another case has been identified as a valid issue for the same employee as the current case.

A Employee ID has a similar open case.

At least one other unresolved case of the same type as this case exists for the same employee.

Entities Tab

An **entity** is any transactional or master data that IOD analyzes. Vendors, purchase orders, payments, expense reports, purchase card transactions, journal entries, and personnel records are examples of entities.

The **Entities** Tab contains the description of the case, relevant entities that were used to cause the IOD system to create the case, and supplemental entities that can assist you in your investigation.

Summary Entities Messag	es Review	
escription of Exception:		
Violation		
in the second		
		Card Transaction Nbr
Elman	The Contract Has	ad Office
\frown		
Employee ID has a similar open except		
elated Entities:		Related Entities:
Transaction Detail 🗮	×	Employee =
Person ID	290151	Purchase Item Detail
Card Account Partial Number	2008	
Card Type	PCARD	Card Transaction Potential Credits
Cardholder Full Name	ELISA, Cinar	Merchant ≡
Cardholder Name 1	ELISA	Merchant =
Cardholder Name 3	Cinar	Other Transactions ≡
Transaction Date	2014-12-06 00:00:00	
Posted Date	2014-12-06 00:00:00	
Report Receipts		
ine Receipts		
Transaction Number	3112325923- 6uSj3uIR+Wg1lt85iLTf6yb4xcG4ujqrS2Y2E92R1dECWVn71onjunz1Gybss30s	
Transaction Type	CHARGE	
Document Type	CHARGE	
Organization Unit 1	04002	
Organization Unit 2	04003	
Organization Unit 3	04004	
Organization Unit 4	04005	
	04006	
Organization Unit 5	AIRCANADABSP	
Organization Unit 5 Merchant ID		
	AIR CANADA BSP	

There can be more entity information that can fit on your screen. Click on the arrow icon on the right of the entity name to collapse () or expand () an entity so that you can view a different one.

Click on the menu icon (=) next to an entity heading to view a menu with the following options:



- Open in New Window Opens the entity in a new window for ease of viewing.
- Show Related Entities Opens a new window displaying a list of entities related to this entity.

For example, if you choose **Show Related Entities** for an *Employee* entity, the new window displays all *Attendee Details*, *Corporate Card*, *Expense Report*, *Expense Report Detail*, *Expense Report Attendee List*, and *Transaction* data for this employee.

Messages Tab

The **Messages** tab contains a detailed list of every change to a case beginning with when the Oversight IOD system first detected the case. Each message contains a description of the change, the user who performed the change, and the date and time of the change. The **Messages** tab displays the emails you sent and received, notes, attachments, and other system messages.

Date 🔻	Ву	Description	
2018-11-29 14:51:08		Exception Status changed from 'Ready for Assessment' to 'Closed - Assessment Complete'.	
2018-11-29 12:41:33	Escalator System	Exception Status changed from 'Intital Review Complete' to 'Ready for Assessment'.	
2018-11-29 12:41:33	Escalator System	Escalation rule 'HL6toHL5' triggered.	
2018-11-29 12:41:33	Escalator System	Exception Owner could not be changed. A valid user could not be determined.	
2018-11-29 12:41:33	Barbara Dustin	Exception Status changed from 'Ready for Assessment' to 'Intital Review Complete'.	
2018-11-29 12:41:20	Escalator System	Exception Status changed from 'Intital Review Complete' to 'Ready for Assessment'.	
2018-11-29 12:41:20	Escalator System	Exception Owner changed from 'Titus Butler' to 'Michele Melton'.	
2018-11-29 12:41:20	Escalator System	Escalation rule 'HL6toHL5' triggered.	
2018-11-29 12:41:20	Barbara Dustin	Exception Status changed from 'Detected' to 'Intital Review Complete'.	
2018-11-13 21:41:04	CoRE System	Exception Status set to 'Detected'.	
2018-11-13 21-41-03	CoDE System	Evention created	
w Notes			

An icon in the left-most column indicates the message type associated with the case except for system messages. For email messages, only a few lines of the message display. Select the **View Message** link in the **Description** field to view the complete message. For attachments, click on the file name of the attachment in the **Description** field to download and view the attached file.

To filter which types of messages to display, click the associated check boxes at the top of the tab. To filter messages by a phrase, type the phrase in the **Search** box and click on **Search**.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review			
lessage Type	Sent	🖉 Received 🖉 N	otes 🕢 Attachmer	nts 🕑 System		Q.
D	ate 💗	Ву			Description	
2018-11-2	9 14:51:08	Concession of the local division of the loca	Exception Status c	hanged from 'Ready for As	sessment' to 'Closed - Assess	ment Complete
2018-11-2	29 12:41:33	Escalator System	Exception Status c	hanged from 'Intital Review	v Complete' to 'Ready for Asse	essment'.
2018-11-2	29 12:41:33	Escalator System	Escalation rule 'HL	6toHL5' triggered.		
2018-11-2	9 12:41:33	Escalator System	Exception Owner of	ould not be changed. A val	id user could not be determin	ed.

The following section, Resolving/Closing Cases, explains in more detail how to use this tab to add notes and attachments.

Review Tab

The **Review** tab is unique to DoD and serves an important role in reviewing and working each case to closure. The review tab was designed to specifically accommodate DoD and provides a decision tree methodology within IOD. Within the **Review** Tab there are multiple questions. Based on the selected response, a user will be taken to the next question.

The questionnaire is comprised of the following components:

- Transaction Review Six questions regarding the transaction
- Transaction Determination Category
- Transaction Determination
- Corrective Actions Taken/Planned

Shown below is the first two questions that show up under the review tab, as shown the user has complete the questionnaire already for questions 1 and 2. The next step would be to continue answering the questionnaire until the questionnaire is complete.

1					
Summary	Entities	Messages	Review		\ge
	1: List items/ser provided in the se		in this transa	ction, if not already displayed in the top box. Additional clarification or nomenclature	Å
	Item/Se	ervice Description	Dental/L	.ab/Medical	
Clarificat	tion of Item/Ser	vice Description, neede		scriptions shows dental/medical/lab and then it reads like it is a meeting.	
QUESTION	2: What type of	transaction is thi	s?		
Contract					
Supply					
Service I	NOT applicable to t	the Service Contrac	t Labor Standa	rd Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Service a	applicable to the S	ervice Contract Lab	or Standard Se	rvices (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Construct	tion NOT applicabl	le to the Acquisition	of Constructio	n Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	
Construct	tion applicable to t	the Acquisition of C	onstruction Sul	bject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	

For a complete description of the transaction review questions, please see the document titled, *Defense Pricing and Contracting, Program Management Office, SmartPay 3 Data Mining, Transaction Review Questions, Final v-4, October 19, 2108*.

IOD Cases: Standard Daily Processing

This section provides you with information on how to use the Workbench to find, review, and resolve cases that have been assigned to you. It covers the standard daily processing steps for the following DoD Users.

- A/BO (Approving Official or Billing Official) h/she reviews 100 percent of cases.
- A/OPC (Agency / Organization Program Coordinator) h/she reviews 100 percent of cases after the A/BO has completed his/her review.

Cases will appear throughout the billing cycle and it is expected that the ABOs and A/OPCs will have ALL reviews completed within the 30-day cycle.

Processing/Reviewing Cases – Summary Steps

Processing cases involves the following steps:

- 1. Run a profile by clicking on a particular profile in the left Navigation pane of the Workbench window. Click on **1. Open**, then select a **Summary by** attribute (for this example, select **Summary by Indicator**).
- 2. Select a case by double clicking and the details screens for that case will appear (to reveal the **Summary** tab, **Entities** tab, **Messages** tab, and **Review** tab).
- 3. IOD defaults to the **Summary** tab. Examine information about the case under the **Summary** tab including the description of the case and indicators. Notice that the status is currently, **detected**. Once the reviewer has completed the questionnaire later in the process, IOD will update the status automatically.
- 4. Click on the Entities tab and examine the additional information about the case.
- 5. Click on the **Messages** tab to view the audit trail of the case. For a first-time review, there will be little or no information in the messages tab.
- 6. Click on the **Review** tab to go through the case questionnaire. Progress through the questionnaire by selecting the **Next** button. Depending on the answers selected, IOD will present the next question. When completed with the questionnaire, select **Submit**.
- 7. At any time during the case analysis and from any tab, if needed, you can email the case to seek clarification or correction of a non-compliant situation. Simply click on the email icon that is located on the right side of the screen in line with the detail tabs. You can send an email to another Workbench user or to someone inside or outside of your organization.
- 8. After completing the **Review** tab questionnaire, if needed go back to the **Messages** tab to add a note, to the case audit trail or attach a file to the case.
- 9. If you go back to the **Summary** tab you will see that that the status has been updated based on the results of the questionnaire.

You have completed the standard daily processing of the case. If the case is marked as closed, it will be moved to under the Closed cases.

10. Repeat step 1 and run a different profile to view new cases.

The remainder of this section provides more information about each of the steps listed above.

Finding Cases to Process

The Workbench provides pre-defined Global Profiles to assist you in viewing assigned cases. DoD users of IOD access their assigned cases through the **Profiles** section of the Navigation pane. When you select a profile, a summarized set of cases grouped by an attribute displays in the bottom pane Users can view all cases assigned to them including open and closed cases. Closed cases are grouped by the Billing Cycle.

Select a Profile

To view your cases, open the **Profiles** section of the Navigation pane and select a profile to run.

When beginning the case review process, reveal the open cases by selecting **1**. **Open** and then select an attribute to display the open cases by clicking on a **Summary by** option. The screen below, shows the **Summary by Employee** attribute has been selected.

` oversight	
Profiles	<
My Profiles Global Profiles	$\langle \mathfrak{H} \rangle$
Filter By Select Filter	≡
My Emails My Open Cases	
 O. Monthly Checklist 1. Open Summary by Email Status 	
Summary by Employee	
Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1	
Summary by Owner Summary by Status	
> 2. Closed	
> 3. All	\sim

40

The Workbench displays the results of the selected profile, and the attribute by which it is summarized.

First << < 1-1 of 1 >>> Last Employee Name # of Exceptions Potential Impact (USD) NANCY Litza 1 23.99	Filtered By: Summ Search:	nary by Employee /				Q Advan	ced Search				
✓ NANCY Litza 1 23.99 Exceptions First << < 1-1 of 1 >>> Last Ξ Type Priority ✓ Confidence Potential Im Owner Status Date Detecter ID 0 区 □	Summarized By:	Employee Name	•					First << < 1-1 of 1	> >>	> Last	
Exceptions First << < 1-1 of 1 >>> Last			Employee Name			# of Excep	tions v	Potential Impact	(USD)		
Type Priority Confidence Potential Im Owner Status Date Detecter ID K	NANCY Litza						1			23.9	99
Type Priority Confidence Potential Im Owner Status Date Detecter ID K											
Type Priority Confidence Potential Im Owner Status Date Detecter ID K											
Type Priority Confidence Potential Im Owner Status Date Detecter ID K											
	Exceptions						F	irst << < 1-1 of 1	-	Last	=
✓ Insight 6 ✓ Insight 6 ✓ 23.99 Detected 2018-11-13 21:42:20000-00-0002160	and the second	Priority	V Confidence		Owner				0	\boxtimes	D
	Insight 6			23.99		Detected	2018-11-13 21:42:	20000-00-0002160			

Drilling Down to a Smaller Group of Cases

If you want to further refine your search results, drill down into a specific summary row by double clicking on the row or right clicking on the row and choosing **Drill Down** from the **Options** menu. The screen below shows the screen that appears when right clicking. Select **Drill Down**.

Filtered By: Summary b	y Employee /	
Summarized By: Emplo	oyee Name 🔻	
	Employee Name	
NANCY Litza	Drill Down	
	Open in New Window	3
	Export Summarized Data	
Exceptions	Create Profile	5
Type	Priority V Confidence Potential Impa	Ttephen

In the top pane, the Workbench displays the cases that match the selected row.

Summarized By:	¥						
					First	<< < 1-1 0	of 1 > >> Last
	Priority v Confidence	Potential Impact (Owner	Status Date Dete	cted ID	0	\bowtie	
🗹 Insight 6 🛛		23.99	Email Sent 2018-11-13 21	:42:53 20000-00-0002160		\bowtie	1

If you want to continue refining these search results, select an entry from the **Summarized By** drop down and then drill down again.

arch:		
mmarized By:		•
miniarized by:		-
Туре	Attendee Company Code	Confidence
Турс	Attendee Group Code	confidence
Insight 6	Attendee Name Code	
	Card ID	
	Card Transaction ID	
	Card Type	
	Cycle	
	Employee ID	
Summary	Employee Name	view
	Exception Category	
Name:	Exception Indicator	
Name:	Exception Owner	
Owner:	Exception Reason Code	
	Exception Status	
Status:	Exception System	
Reason Code:	Exception Type	
	Exclusion Unit	
Description of E	Expense Report Number	
	Expense Type	-
Violation		

After each drill down operation the Workbench displays the sequence of drill downs with a series of bread crumbs at the top of the page following the **Filtered By** label. Select any of the links in the bread crumbs to return to the list summarized by that attribute.

		/	Bread Crumb	s				
iltered By: Summary by Er	nployee / Employee Name	: NANCY Litza /						
iearch:				Q	Advanced Search			
summarized By:	•					First	<< < 1-1 of 1 > >> Las	л,
Туре	Priority 🔻	Confidence	Potential Impact (Owner	Status	Date Detected	ID	
Insight 6			23.99		Email Sent	2018-11-13 21:42:53	20000-00-0002160	
4								

Working Cases to Closure

The process of working assigned cases to closure involves reviewing detailed information about the case within the **Summary**, **Entities**, **Messages**, and **Review** tabs. The instructions below describe the actions you can take within each of the tabs to complete the review process.

DoD IOD Users will work their assigned cases as follows:

- A/BO h/she reviews 100 percent of cases
- A/OPC h/she reviews 100 percent of cases after the A/BO has completed his/her review.

To resolve a case and determine its cause, you can take the following actions:

- Add notes
- Attach images or documents to the case
- · Assign the case to another workbench user
- Send an email about the case
- Complete a review questionnaire about the specific case
- · Set a reason code to indicate the root cause of the case
- Change the status of the case to indicate when your investigation is complete. For A/BOs, once his/her review is complete, the case will move to the next level of reviewer, the A/OPC.

The steps below provide detail regarding the actions to take for working a case to closure.

Summary Tab: Change Owner, Assign Status and Reason Code

Familiarize yourself with the case by viewing the summary information on the screen.

Three items on the summary screen can be changed. **Owner**, **Status**, and **Reason Code**. While it is not necessary to change the **Owner** of a case, it is an available option. The **Status** and **Reason Code** will be updated automatically by the system after the questionnaire is complete and the user clicks Submit; however, the A/BO or A/OPC can manually change the status and reason code if needed.

Changing the Case Owner: Assign a case to Another Workbench User

If another user is better qualified or more available to resolve a specific case, the case can be assigned to another user.

To assign a case to another user, start keying in a user name. Only users with permission to view a given case based on hierarchy will appear and be selectable. Select the new owner from the **Owner** drop down by starting to type the new owner's name.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review
Name:	Insight 6 - 20	000000002160	
Owner:			
Status:			
Reason Code:	Please enter	1 or more charac	ters
Description of	Exception:		
Violation			

Employee	Card Type	Tran Date	
NANCY Litza	PCARD	Dec 10, 2014	

Indicators:

Rule 01 Rule 02

Change Status of a case

The Status field indicates where a case is in the process of resolving it.

The system offers three status: Email sent, Closed – Not Reviewed, or Under review as shown below.

earch:			
caren.			
ummarized By:		•	
Туре	Priority 💗	Confidence	Potential Impa
Insight 6			23.9
Summary	Entities Messages	Paview	
Summary	Entities Messages	Review	
	Entities Messages		
Name:			
Name: Owner:			
Name: Owner: Status:	Insight 6 - 20000000022		T
Name: Owner: Status:	Insight 6 - 2000000002		
Summary Name: Owner: Status: Reason Code: Description of Ex	Insight 6 - 20000000022 Email Sent Closed - Not Reviewed Email Sent Under Review		T T

The Workbench user and the Oversight IOD system can change the status of a case. For example, an IOD system status change would occur if an email is sent or if the case is closed after the review questionnaire is complete.

Once the review questionnaire is complete, the case will be handled within the system according to the answers provided in the review questionnaire.

Set a Reason Code on a Case

Reason codes are assigned by IOD automatically based on the questionnaire responses. From the Summary tab users can view the assigned reason code for the case to track the reason a case occurred. The reason code assignment with the case helps to accurately perform root cause analysis, and support business process changes to improve performance.

The IOD system provides a set of standard reason codes that have been configured to reflect DoD business processes, these set codes are shown below.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review		
Name:	Insight 6 - 20	000000002160			
Owner:			•		
Status:	Closed - Not	Reviewed	•		
Reason Code:	Please Select				
Description of I	Please Select				
Theraction	Due To Deferment				
Employee NANCY Litza	Due To Deplo	yment			
Indicators:	Due To Exem	ption			
Rule 01 Rule 02	Unknown Rea	ason			

Saving Your Changes

When you finish making changes, save them by clicking the Save icon () or by clicking the Menu icon () and then selecting **Save**. You must save your work, otherwise your changes will be lost.

Name:	Insight 6 -	2000000002160	0		Priority:	Type:	Insight 6
Owner:				•	Confidence:	Exception ID:	20000-00-0002160
Status:	Email Ser	nt		*	Potential Impact (USD): 23.99	Date Detected:	2018-11-13 21:42:53
Reason Code:						Last Modified:	2018-12-09 17:36:58

Save
Open in New Window(s)
Print Exception Detail Report
Print Exception Detail Report with Log
Open Group in New Window
Send Exception(s)
Column Display Options
Export Exception List
Create Profile

The Workbench displays a message showing that your changes were successfully saved. You can now make more changes or work on another case.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review
our updates t	o the Exceptio	on(s) saved succ	essfully.
lame:	Insight 6 -	2000000002160)
wner:			
tatus:	Email Ser	t	

If you switch to another case without saving your changes, the following window appears.



If you want to save your changes and switch to the other case, click Save. If you want to discard your changes and remain on the current case, click Cancel.

45

Entities Tab

The A/BO and the A/OPC should review information about the case within the **Entities** tab. Much information can be learned about the case through this tab such as detailed merchant category information and purchase item details. If available, the system will display a summary of recent merchant charges by attribute. Through the **Entities** tab a reviewer can learn more about the transaction so he/she can determine if it was a legitimate purchase. Information from the **Entities** tab is also used to complete the questionnaire as the questionnaire guides the user through the determination process.

Messages Tab: Add Notes, Attach File, View Audit Trail

Within the **Messages** tab, users can view the audit trail of the case, add notes to the case, and attach one or more files to the case.

While minimal information will appear about the case when it first appears to the A/BO, as the case is worked the IOD system will add information for the audit trail. A/OPC users may find it helpful in his/her review of a case to view the audit trail of the actions taken by the A/BO.

Adding Notes to a Case

Use the **New Notes** box at the bottom of the **Messages** tab to add important notes about the case. This could include information found during the investigation of the case or reasons for the final resolution of the case.



46

When you add a note and save it, the Oversight IOD system creates a new message entry with the text of the note. Notes become a permanent part of the audit trail for the case.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review
Message Type	🖉 Sent 🖉	Received 🕑 Note	es 🖉 Attachments 🖉 System
D	ate 🔻	Ву	<
2018-11-1	14 12:19:33 Esc	alator System	Exception Status changed from 'Intital Review
2018-11-1	14 12:19:33 Esc	alator System	Escalation rule 'HL6toHL5' triggered.
2018-11-1	14 12:19:33	E	Exception Status changed from 'Detected' t
2784-	13 21:42:53 Col	E System	Exception Status set to 'Detected'

You cannot edit a note once you have added it and saved it. Notes are limited to a maximum of 4,000 characters including spaces.

Add Image or Document to a Case

From the **Messages** tab, you can attach an image or document to a case.

- 1. Click the Attach File button below the **New Notes** box.
- 2. Select the file you want to attach and open it when the file upload window displays. The file name appears next to the Attach File button at the bottom of the **Messages** tab.
- 3. Add any comments or notes about the file if needed in the New Notes box.



4. Click the Save button tab to attach and upload the file and your notes. A new message entry displays in the **Description** field showing the file name and your notes.

Sur	mmary	Entities	Messa	ges	
Mess	age Type	🖌 Sent	Received	🖌 No	tes 🗹 Attachments 🗹 System
	D	ate 🔻	By		Description
0	2017-04-0	4 15:52:45			Attachment: parking receipt.pdf Comment: Receipt for first expense
	2017-04-0	4 15:35:34			Retrieving expense report receipts to compare.
	2017-04-0	4 10:29:27			Exception Status changed from 'Detected' to 'Under Review'.
m	VV	3 15 14:04	in a	<u>~~</u> ~	sucception wanted from Wancy I yes' to 'Ira Sport

Review Tab: Case Questionnaire

The Review tab is an essential component for the A/BO and A/OPC review process. Under the review tab, IOD users will response to a questionnaire regarding the case. The questionnaire will change based on the unique case and the selections made.

The full questionnaire includes six review questions a transaction determination category, a transaction determination, and a Corrective Action taken/planned.

Depending on the items selected, the user will be taken to the next appropriate question. The list is summarized below:

QUESTION 1: List items/services purchased in this transaction, if not already displayed in the top box. Additional clarification or nomenclature should be provided in the second box.

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?

QUESTION 3: Verify the following in regard to the current transaction and its associated documentation.

QUESTION 4: Select the reason why the transaction exceeded the Federal-wide Open Market Micro-Purchase Threshold (MPT).

QUESTION 5: Select all applicable findings associated with this flagged transaction. If none are identified, select "No Findings". Note: Some findings may have been identified based on answers from previous questions.

QUESTION 6: Based on the answers you provided, the most significant finding is Prohibited Item. What is your determination on this finding?

Transaction Determination Category

Transaction Determination

Corrective Actions Taken/Planned Based on responses to questions

Each of the questions as they appear in IOD are shown below.

Question 1: Item/Service Description and Clarification of Item/Service Description

Summary Entities Messages Review		
QUESTION 1: List items/services purchased in this transaction, if not already	displayed in the top box. Additional clarification or nomenclature should be provided in the second box.	
Item/Service Description:		
Clarification of Item/Service Description, if needed		
Cianincation of Atem/ Service Description, in needed		
		Next Submit

Question 2: What type of transaction is this?

Contract Transaction

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?
Contract
Supply
Service NOT applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)
Service applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)
 Construction NOT applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)
 Construction applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)
External Fraud (Compromised Card)
Disputable Transaction

Supply Transaction

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?
Contract
Supply
Service NOT applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)
 Service applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)
 Construction NOT applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)
 Construction applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)
External Fraud (Compromised Card)
 Disputable Transaction

Question 3: Verify the following in regards to the current transaction and its associated documentation

QUESTION 3: Verify the following in regards to the current transaction and its associated documentation.			
	Provide Contract Number:	80-55555	
Yes No Sales	receipt/merchant invoice/order confirmation (e.g., Fe	dMall)	
Yes No Cardh	older Purchase Log entry complete		
Yes No Indep	pendent Receipt and Acceptance (Does Purchase Docum	nentation validate a minimum two-way Separation of Duties?)	

Question 4: Select the reason why the transaction exceeded the Federal-wide Open Market Micro-Purchase Threshold (MPT).

QUESTION 4: Select the reason why the transaction exceeded the Federal-wide Open Market Micro-Purchase Threshold (MPT).			
DLA Document Services (up to \$25,000)			
 SF-182 Training Payment (up to \$25,000) 			
Used delegated authority for Open Market Outside the U.S. (Up to \$25,000 per DFARS 213.301)			
 In support of Contingency declared by Secretary of Defense 			
Contract Order (FSS, BPA, IDIQ)			
Other:			
Exceeds the Authorized Limit (current MPT)			
	_		
	Next	Submit	

Question 5: Select all applicable findings associated with this flagged transaction. If none are identified, select "No Findings".

QUESTION 5: Select all applicable findings associated with this flagged transaction. If none are identified, select "No Findings". Note: Some findings may have been identified based on answers from previous questions.			
Not for Government Use (Personal Use)			
Unauthorized Use			
Prohibited Item			
Split Purchase to Circumvent the Current MPT			
Exceeds the Authorized Limit			
Exceeds Minimum Mission Need			
Failure to Use/Screen Required Sources when Applicable			
Separation of Duties NOT Performed			
Sustainable (Green) Procurement Procedures NOT Followed			
Incomplete Purchase Records			
No Findings			

Question 6: Based on the answers you provided, the most significant finding is Prohibited Item. What is your determination on this finding?

QUESTION 6: Based on the answers you provided, the most significant finding is Prohibited Item. What is your determination on this finding?				
 Misuse - (Unintentional) Abuse - (Intentional) 				
Additional Comments:	At this case holders previous duty station, purchase of golf dubs was permitted, however at the individuals current duty station, they are a prohibited item. This cardholder will be advised that this is a prohibited item at his/her current duty station."			

QUESTION 6: Based on the answers you provided, the most significant finding is Incomplete Purchase Records. What is your determination on this finding?			
 Administrative Discrepancy - (Unintentional) Potential Internal Fraud - (Malicious Intent) 			
Additional Comments:			

Transaction Determination Category

TRANSACTION DETERMINATION CATEGORY The most significant Finding has been identified as:
 Not for Government Use (Personal Use) Unauthorized Use
Prohibited Item Split Purchase to Circumvent the Current MPT
Exceeds the Authorized Limit Exceeds Minimum Mission Need
Failure to Use/Screen Required Sources when Applicable Separation of Duties NOT Performed Sustainable (Green) Procurement Procedures NOT Followed
 Incomplete Purchase Records No Findings

TRANSACTION DETERMINATION: Based on the Finding identified, the Determination is:				
No Findings				
Additional Comments:				

Transaction Determination

TRANSACTION DETERMINATION: Based on the Finding identified, the Determination is:				
Misuse - (Unintentional) Abuse - (Intentional) Additional Comments:	At this case holders previous duty station, purposed of the station of the station of the statistical state of the state o	hase of golf clubs was permitted, however at the individuals current duty station, they are a prohibited item. This led item at his/her current duty station."		
TRANSACTION DETERMINATION: Based on the Finding identified, the Determination is:				
Administrative Discrepancy - (Unintentional) Potential Internal Fraud - (Malicious Intent) Additional Comments:				

54

TRANSACTION DETERMINATION: Based on the Finding identified, the Determination is:		
 Misuse - (Unintentional) Abuse - (Intentional) Potential Internal Fraud - (Malicious Intent) 		
Additional Comments:	Not sure if this was a valid purchase for the cardholder. Some offices can purchase liquor based on their mission; e.g., Chaplains.	

Corrective Actions Taken/Planned Based on responses to questions

orrective Actions Taken/Planned Based on responses to questions, the following actions table must be completed.			
tion	Planned/Taken	Action Date (mm/dd/yy)	
quest merchant credit/Dispute the transaction		mm/dd/yyyy	
formal counseling		mm/dd/yyyy	
fresher training	¥	mm/dd/yyyy	
imbursement to program		mm/dd/yyyy	

Review Tab: Example1: A/BO Contract with Findings

Below are detailed steps that an A/BO would take if a case appears within IOD that is in violation of the Contract and findings need to be documented.

Step 1 – Login

Login to portal (https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4

- 1. Click on My Open Cases
- 2. Click on Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side and double click to open the case in a new window to start the review.



Step 5 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

To get to the questionnaire, click on the **Review** tab, which is the right-most tab.

Summary	Entities	Message	s Rev	iew		
Name:	Insight 1 - 20	0000000021	39		Prior	ity:
Owner:				•	Confi	dence:
Status:	Closed - Ass	essment Com	plete	¥	Poter	ntial Impac
Reason Code:				¥		3 🗋
Description of	Exception:					
Description of Violation Employee)ate Tra	n Amount	USD	Amount	Charge [
Violation	: Tran C		n Amount CAD 78.75	USD	Amount 68.86	Charge [
Violation Employee	: Tran C			USD /		Charge [

Step 6 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 1 is shown. Enter a value in the Item/Description question box. For example, "Airlines and air carriers". Enter "n/a" in the "Clarification of Item/Service Description, if needed" question box. Click the **"Next**" button to proceed to Question 2.

QUESTION 1: List items/services purchased in t should be provided in the second box.	his transaction, if not already displayed in the top box. Additional clarification or nomenclature
Item/Service Description:	Airlines and air carriers 🗲 — Key In
Clarification of Item/Service Description, if needed	
	Next Submit

Click

Step 7 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 2 is shown. Click the radio button next to the "**Contract**" option. This is the first option in the list that is displayed for question 2. Click the "**Next**" button to proceed to Question 3.

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?	
Contract Click	
Supply	
Service NOT applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Service applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Construction NOT applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	
Construction applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	
External Fraud (Compromised Card)	
Disputable Transaction	
	Next Submit
	↑ Click

Step 8 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 3 is shown. Enter a value in the "Provide Contract Number" question box. For example, "80-55555". Click the "**Yes**" radio button for each of the items in the next displayed. Click the "**Next**" button to proceed to Question 3.

	Click "yes" on each radio button	Provide Contract Number: 80-55555 🗲 — Key in
۲	Yes 🔘 No	Sales receipt/merchant invoice/order confirmation (e.g., FedMall)
۲	Yes 🔘 No	Cardholder Purchase Log entry complete
	Yes 🔘 No	Independent Receipt and Acceptance (Does Purchase Documentation validate a minimum two-way Separation of Duties?)

57

Click

Step 9 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 5 is shown, and question 4 is skipped based on your previous answers. Click the "**Prohibited Item**" checkbox. This is the third option in the displayed list. Click the "**Next**" button to proceed to Question 6.

QUESTION 5: Select all applicable findings associated with this flagged transaction. If none are identified, select "No Fin Note: Some findings may have been identified based on answers from previous questions.	dings".
Not for Government Use (Personal Use)	
Unauthorized Use	
Prohibited Item 🗲 — Click	
Split Purchase to Circumvent the Current MPT	
Exceeds the Authorized Limit	
Exceeds Minimum Mission Need	
Failure to Use/Screen Required Sources when Applicable	
Separation of Duties NOT Performed	
Sustainable (Green) Procurement Procedures NOT Followed	
Incomplete Purchase Records	
No Findings	
	Next Submit

Step 10 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 6 is shown. Click the "**Abuse (Intentional)**" radio button. This is the second option in the displayed list. Enter comments in the additional comments question box. For example, "despite this individuals refined taste, alcohol is a prohibited item and I judge this to be abuse."

QUESTION 6: Based on the answers you provid finding?	ed, the most significant finding is Prohibited Item. What is your determination on this
 Misuse - (Unintentional) Abuse - (Intentional) Additional Comments: 	despite this individuals refined taste, alcohol is a prohibited item and I judge this to be abuse
	Next Submit

Step 11 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

The "Submit" button at the end of the questionnaire to close out the window. Once the submit button is pressed, the information will be stored in the system automatically.

Review Tab: Example 2: A/BO Supply with Findings

Below are detailed steps that an A/BO would take if a case appears within IOD that related to a supply purchase and findings need to be documented.

Step 1 – Login

Login to portal (https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4

- 1. Click on the **Profiles** menu on the left navigation bar
- 2. Click on My Open Cases
- 3. Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side (Insight 1) and double click on it to review

`▼ Oversight	
Profiles My Profiles Global Profiles	Filtered By: Summary by Indicator / Search: Summarized By: Exception Indicator
Filter By Select Filter	Exception Indicator ID Insight 1
My Emails My Open Cases > 0. Monthly Checklist > 1. Open <u>(2. Click</u>) Summary by Email Status	Insight 4 4. Double click Insight 6 Purchase Card Split Transaction
Summary by Employee	Exceptions
Summary by Indicator Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1	3. Click
Summary by Owner	

To get to the questionnaire, click on the **Review** tab, which is the right-most tab.

earch: ummarized B	by*			•			Advanced Se
Typ		riority	V Co	nfidence	Potential Im	Owner	Status
Insight 1		1			52.01		Detected
Summary	Entities	Mes	sages	Review	← -	Clic	:k
12	Entities Insight 1 - 200			Review	Priority:	Clic	:k
Summary Name: Owner:				Review	Priority: Confidence:	Clic	:k

Step 6 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 1 is shown. Enter a value in the Item/Description question box. For example, "1 set of Callaway Golf Clubs". Enter "n/a" in the "Clarification of Item/Service Description, if needed" question box. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 2.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review	
	: List items/se ovided in the s		in this trans	isaction, if not already displayed in the top box. Additional clarification or nomenclature
	Item/Se	rvice Description	: 1 set o	of <u>Callaway</u> Golf Clubs 🗲 — Key in
Clarificatio	n of Item/Serv	vice Description, neede		Key in
				Next Submit

Step 7 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 2 is shown. Click the radio button next to the "Supply" option. This is the second option in the list that is displayed for question 2. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 5.

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?	
 Contract Supply Click 	
 Service NOT applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67) Service applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67) Construction NOT applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31) 	
 Construction applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31) External Fraud (Compromised Card) 	
Disputable Transaction	Next Submit
	↑Click

Step 8 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 5 is shown, and questions 3 and 4 are skipped based on your previous answers. Click the "Prohibited Item" checkbox. This is the third option in the displayed list. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 6.



Step 9 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 6 is shown. Click the "Misuse (Unintentional)" radio button. This is the second option in the displayed list. Enter comments in the additional comments question box. For example, "At this case holders previous duty station, purchase of golf clubs was permitted, however at the individuals current duty station, they are a prohibited item. This cardholder will be advised that this is a prohibited item at his/her current duty station."

Misuse – (Unintentional)	
Additional Comments:	At this cardholder's previous duty station, purchase of golf clubs was permitted, however at the individuals current duty station, they are a prohibited item. This cardholder will be advised that this is a prohibited item at his/her current duty station.]

Step 10 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

The "Submit" button at the end of the questionnaire close out the window.

62

Review Tab: Example 3: A/BO No Findings

In this example, the A/BO is recording "no findings" for the case.

Step 1 – Login

Login to portal (https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4

Click on the Profiles menu on the left navigation bar For A/BO testing, click on My Open Cases Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side and double click on it to review

- 1. Click on the Profiles menu on the left navigation bar
- 2. Click on My Open Cases
- 3. Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side and double click on it to review

` ▼ Oversight	
Profiles I. Click My Profiles Global Profiles II. Click My Profiles Global Profiles III Filter By Select Filter IIII My Emails My Open Cases > 0. Monthly Checklist I. Open IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	Filtered By: Summary by Indicator / Search: Summarized By: Exception Indicator Exception Indicator ID Filtered By: Summary by Indicator / Exception Indicator ID Filtered By: Exception Indicator ID Filtered By: Exceptin
Summary by Email Status Summary by Employee <u>Summary by Indicator</u> Summary by Insight Summary by Org Unit 1 Summary by Owner	Exceptions

Step 5 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

To get to the questionnaire, click on the **Review** tab, which is the right-most tab.

ummarized (By:						
Ту	e	Priority	V	Confidence	Potential Im	Owner	Status
Insight 1					52.01		Detected
			-				
Summary	Entiti	es N	lessage	s Review	4 -	Clic	k
0.64		es N		s Review	Priority:	Clic	k
Summary Name: Owner:		200000000		s Review		Clic	k

Step 6 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 1 is shown. Enter a value in the Item/Description question box. For example, "Ball point office pens". Enter "n/a" in the "Clarification of Item/Service Description, if needed" question box. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 2.

nenclature
11
e

↑_

Click

Step 7 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 2 is shown. Click the radio button next to the "Contract" option. This is the first option in the list that is displayed for question 2. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 3.

QUESTION 2: What type of transaction is this?	
Contract Click Click	
Supply	
Service NOT applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Service applicable to the Service Contract Labor Standard Services (41 U.S.C, Chapter 67)	
Construction NOT applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	
Construction applicable to the Acquisition of Construction Subject (40 U.S.C Chapter 31)	
External Fraud (Compromised Card)	
Disputable Transaction	
	Next Submit
	↑ Click

Step 8 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 3 is shown. Enter a value in the "Provide Contract Number" question box. For example, "80-55555". Click the "Yes" radio button for each of the items in the next displayed. Click the "Next" button to proceed to Question 5.

OUESTION 3: Veri Click "yes" on each radio button	ify the following in regards to the current transaction and its associated documentation. Provide Contract Number: 80-55555
💿 Yes 🔘 No	Sales receipt/merchant invoice/order confirmation (e.g., FedMall)
Yes No	Cardholder Purchase Log entry complete
Yes No	Independent Receipt and Acceptance (Does Purchase Documentation validate a minimum two-way Separation of Duties?)

Next

Subr

Click

Step 9 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

Question 5 is shown, and question 4 is skipped based on your previous answers. Click the "No Findings – Valid Transaction" checkbox. This is the last option in the displayed list.

QUESTION 5: Select all applicable findings associated with this flagged transaction. If none are identified, select "No Find Note: Some findings may have been identified based on answers from previous questions.	lings".
Not for Government Use (Personal Use)	
Unauthorized Use	
Prohibited Item	
Split Purchase to Circumvent the Current MPT	
Exceeds the Authorized Limit	
Exceeds Minimum Mission Need	
Failure to Use/Screen Required Sources when Applicable	
Separation of Duties NOT Performed	
Sustainable (Green) Procurement Procedures NOT Followed	
Incomplete Purchase Records	
🗹 No Findings 🛛 — Click	
	Next Submit
	↑

Step 10 – A/BO review – Questionnaire

The "Submit" button at the end of the questionnaire will close out the window.

Review Tab: Example 4: A/BO Deferred Status

The deferred status is used in the case when an A/BO or A/OPC is either deployed or has some legitimate reason they are unable to perform the Case review at the current time. Technically, these cases can be placed in a deferred status and then reviewed later.

This is the only time that the Status and Reasons Code features will be used by an A/BO or A/OPC. In this case, the user will update the status to **Closed – Not Reviewed** and will select an appropriate Reason Code.

Step 1 – Login

Login to portal (https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4

- 1. Click on the Profiles menu on the left navigation bar
- 2. Click on My Cases
- 3. Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side and double click on it to review
- 4. Go to the Summary Tab, and change the Status to Closed Not Reviewed

ummarized By:			•	
Туре	F	riority 🔻	Confidence	Potential Impa
Insight 6				23.9
Summary	Entities	Messages	Review	
Summary Name:		Messages		
Name:		20000000021		
Step 5

Change the Reason Code to one of the selections, such as Due to Deferment.



68

Review Tab: Example 5: A/OPC – Review A/BO Cases

In this example the A/OPC is performing his/her review of the cases that were initially reviewed by an A/BO in his/her assigned group. The A/OPC is required to conduct 100 percent review of all cases.

Step 1 - Login

Login to portal (https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4 – Select Case to Review

- 1. Click on the Profiles menu on the left navigation bar
- 2. Click on My Open Cases
- 3. Choose one of the Cases on the right-hand side and double click on it to review



4. On the Right-Hand side, double-click on one of the Cases that have been assigned to you to complete the Review process

and the second se		sight 6 /				dvanced Search					
earch:					853	dvanced Search					
ummarized By:								First	<< < 1.1 0	f1 > >> 1	Lint
Туре	Priority v	Confidence	Potential Impo	Owner	Status	Date Dete	sched	10	0 1	8 0	
V Insight 6			23.99	-	Email Sent	2018-11-13	1142152 2000	00-00-0002160	1 1 1	8	1
Summary Entits	ies Messages	Review								@ 🖱 🖁	1 5
Description of Exceptio	in:										
Violation											
9.099000		1 August 1	S	11034000000	USD Amoun			CALCULATION OF THE OWNER		her Info	
Employee	Card Type	Tran Da		an Amount	USO Amaan		Charge Des	cription			
NANCY Litza	PCARD	Dec 10, 20	014	CAD 27.45		23.99			Xmas	Nick Sharp	
Indicators:											
Rule 01 Rule 02											
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities:					Related Entities:						
Rule 01 Rule 02	1			×	Related Entities: Employee 🗮						
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Person ID	53710					Potential Credits	=				
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities:					Employed 😑						
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Type	53710 2009 PCARD				Employee 😑 Card Transaction PCard Transaction	Suspicious Keyv	rords =			- AND DEPARTMENT	
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Nype CardNype CardNype	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza			~	Employee Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name	tanguage	Reyword Value		Risk Three	hold
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Person ED Card Account Partial Number Card Type Card Nype Cardholder Full Name Cardholder Name 1	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,LIZB NANCY			~	Employee Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyv	rords =	Reyword Value	Risk Level 19	Stick Three	hold
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Person ID Card Account Persial Number Card Noter Full Name Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Name 3	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,LIZ8 NANCY LIZ8			~	Employee Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group •	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Risk Three	hold
Ruie 01 Ruie 02 Related Entities: PCard Transaction Resea ID Card Account Partial Number Cardholder Full Name 3 Cardholder Full Name 3 Cardholder Full Name 3 Cardholder Full Name 3	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY Litza 2014-12-10 00:00:0			~	Employee E Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Rem De	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Sink Three	hold
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: PCand Transaction E Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Noter Card Noter Full Name 1 Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Name 3 Transaction Date Posted Date	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,LIZ8 NANCY LIZ8			~	Employee E Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group - ALCONOL	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Risk Three	hołd
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: *Card Transaction = Person ID Card Account Partial Rumber Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Full Name 3 Transaction Date Posted Date Report Receipts	53710 2009 PCARD NANCY,Litza NANCY Litza 2014-12-10 00:00:0			~	Employee E Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Rem De	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Risk Three	hold
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Meand Transaction E Person ID Card Account Partial Number Card Nyce Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Name 3 Transaction Date Posted Date	\$3710 2009 PCARD NANCY_Ltzs NANCY Ltzs 2014-12-10 00:00:0 2014-12-12 00:00:0 3112325923-	0		×	Employee E Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Rem De	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Risk Three	heid
Rule 01 Rule 02 Related Entities: Mcard Transaction Person 10 Card Account Pertial Number Cardholder Name 1 Cardholder Full Name Cardholder Full Name 3 Cardholder Full Name 1 Cardholder Full Name 3 Transaction Date Posted Date Resort Receipts Line Receipts	53710 2009 PCARD NANCYLUZ8 NANCY LUZ8 2014-12-10 00:00:0 2014-12-12 00:00:0	0	"SF83dLAP+18HXQ#/zT	×	Employee E Card Transaction PCard Transaction Keyword Group A ALCOHOL Purchase Rem De	Suspicious Keyv Keyword Name LIQUOR	tanguage			Risk Three	hetd

Step 5 – A/BO Review of Case Information

Review information behind each of the detail tabs:

- Summary Tab
- Entities Tab
- Messages Tab
- Review Tab review the values that the A/BO entered for Questions 1-6

Step 6 – Make assessment and confirm or change values to Questions 5 and 6.

As an A/OPC, you have your own copies of Questions 5 and 6 of the Review Questionnaire. You can keep the same values as the A/BO or you can update with different values.

Step 7 – Verify the Actions Listed

After completing Question 6 and choosing **Next**, you should see the Actions screen.

tion	Planned/Taken	Action Date (mm/dd/yy)
quest merchant credit/Dispute the transaction		mm/dd/yyyy
ormal counseling		mm/dd/yyyy
fresher training	2	mm/dd/yyyy
imbursement to program		mm/dd/yyyy

Step 8 – Complete the Actions

Choose one of the Actions and select a date corresponding to the Taken/Planned for the Action. Click on the "Submit" button.

Go back to Step 4 and complete all of the Cases that have been escalated for your review

Review Tab: Example6: A/OPC & Oversight A/OPC – Complete Monthly Checklist

This example takes the A/OPC user through the steps for performing the monthly checklist review.

Step 1 - Login

Login to portal https://iodgov.oversightsystems.us)

Step 2 – The Workbench

A/BOs and A/OPCs will click on View Workbench after login.

Step 3 – Navigate past security message

Click "OK" on the security message pop-up

Step 4 – Identify Billing Cycle for Review

- 1. Click on the Profiles menu on the left navigation bar
- 2. Click on Monthly Checklist Folder
- 3. Click on 4. AOPC Review Profile (if you are an Oversight A/OPC click on that designation)
- 4. On the Right-Hand side, click on a Billing Cycle that has closed (for testing we will use "2014/11/20 2014/12/19")

` ≥ Oversight			Loree	n Brattli 🔞	Tools ♥ ()Log O	ut
Profiles 1. Click My Profiles Clobal Profiles Filter By Select Filter •	Filtered By: 4. AOPC Review / rearch: Summarized By: Cycle 2014/11/20 - 2014/12/19		Q Advanced Sea # of Exceptions	First << <	: 1-1 of 1 > >> Last ntial Impact (USD) 447,333.91	=
My Emails My Open Cases • 0. Monthly Checklist 2. Component Prog Mgt Re	2. Click Exceptions	click		First << <	1-5 of 5 > >> Last	=
3. Oversight AOPC Review	Type Priority V Confidence	Potential Im Owner	Status	Date Detecter	ID 🗍	
4. AOPC Review	AOPC Monthly Revit	113,301.72	HL5 - Open Certify	2018-11-15 14:55:	20000-00-0002215	
> 1. Open 🔨 📉	3. Click Monthly Revit	109,075.50	HL5 - Closed Certifier	2018-11-15 14:55	20000-00-0002211	
> 2. Closed	Monthly Revit	79,788.76	HL5 - Ready To Certif			
	AOPC Monthly Revie	78,616.34	HL5 - Closed Certifier			
 3. All Exclusions Parameters Reports and Downloads 	AOPC Monthly Revis	66,551.59	HL5 - Closed Certifie	2018-11-15 14:55:	20000-00-0002213	

Step 5 – Select Certification for Monthly Review

On the bottom of the right-hand side, double-click on one of the Certifications for review.

earch:					Q Advanced Sea	arch		
ummarized By: Cycle		▼				First <<	< 1-1 of 1 > >> Last	t E
		Cycle			# of Exceptions	V Pot	ential Impact (USD)	
✓ 2014/11/20 - 2014/12	/19					5	447,333.9	1
xceptions	Dou	ble Click				First << <	: 1-5 of 5 > >> Last	
Type	Priority	ble Click	Potential Im	Owner	Status	First << < Date Detecter	: 1-5 of 5 > >> Last	0
Туре 🖌			Potential Im 113,301.72	Owner	Status HL5 - Open Certify	Date Detecter		
Type 🖌				Owner	HL5 - Open Certify	Date Detecter	ID	0
Type Image: Constant of the second seco			113,301.72	Owner	HL5 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certifi	Date Detecter 2018-11-15 14:55	1D 5:20000-00-0002215	
AOPC Monthly Revie			113,301.72 109,075.50	Owner	HL5 - Open Certify HL5 - Closed Certifie HL5 - Ready To Cert	Date Detecter 2018-11-15 14:55 c2018-11-15 14:55 if 2018-11-15 14:55	ID 5:20000-00-0002215 5:20000-00-0002211	

Step 6 – View information in the Entities tab

Click on the Entities tab and review the details. The information revealed under the Entities tab for the Monthly Checklist process is different information than was revealed for the individual case review. Several key elements of the screen include:

- **Case Summary** Summarizes the hierarchies under the A/OPCs span of control. Also identifies the number of transactions flagged, including the open and closed cases. It should be noted, that the monthly checklist cannot be completed until ALL cases are closed.
- **Transaction Program Summary** Provides more detailed information about the specific transactions that were flagged and the assessment of the transactions.
- Internal Controls The internal controls are specific program conditions that indicate risk. In the "Internal Policy Violation" column there is a description of what is being checked by the control. The columns to the right show the counts of times the condition is true in this cycle and in the previous cycle. For most of the internal controls, it is desirable to have the number equal to zero. The convenience checks can be greater than zero, but each check is risky. So, this view gives them a view into the risk of their program based on the specific controls listed here.

Review the information on the entities screen (shown below).

🖌 — 🦳 Click	< <u> </u>				
Summary Entities Messag	les Review	t :			
escription of Exception:					
This is a AOPC (05005) Monthly Review fo	r 40/80: 05006				
	Cycle			AOPC	AO/BO
201	4/11/20 - 2014/1	2/19		05005	05006
Indicators:					
naicators;					
Monthly Review for AO/BO: 05006					
Related Entities:			Related Entities:		
Case Summary 🗮			 Transaction Progra 	m Summany =	
				an Summary —	
Cycle		0 - 2014/12/19	Cycle		2014/11/20 - 2014/12/19
HL2	05002		HL2		05002
HL3	05003		HL3		05003
HL4	05004		HL4		05004
HL5	05005		HL5		05005
HL6	05006		HL6		05006
Total Transactions flagged for review			Total Number of Tra credits)	ansactions (excluding	963
Number of Closed Cases	0		The California Content of the	ransactions (excluding	
Number of Open Cases	4		credits)	ransactions (excluding	USD 113,301.72
Percent Closed Cases	0%		Total Transactions	flagged for review:	4
Total Certifications created for review			Selected by F	ilters	4
Number of Closed Certifications	N/A		Manually Add	ed	0
Number of Open Certifications	N/A		Selected by R	andom Filter	0
Percent Closed Certifications	N/A		Number of Transac reviewed:	tions flagged but not	0
			Due to Deploy	yment	0
Cycle A Internal Policy Violation	Current Cycle	Previous Cycle 🛊	Due to Deferr	ment	0
2014/11/20 01. Span of control Policy Exceptions (CH to AO	1	1	H-/ Due to Exemp	otion	0
2014/12/19 Accounts over 7:1)	1	-	Unknown Rea	son	0
2014/11/20 02. Activity Span of Control			L-N Number of Transac	tions Assessed as:	0
2014/12/19 (CH to APC over 300:1)	0		Rei Valid (GI Valid with Ada		0
			Valid with Adr	ministrative Discrepancy	0
2014/11/20 - 2014/12/19 03. Number of Accounts with 30+ Days Delinquency	0	0	Rei Invalid:	tions Assessed as	0
			Abuse		0
2014/11/20 - 2014/12/19 05. Number of Convenience Checks over \$3500	3	4	Rei Misuse		0
			(Re Potential Frau	d	0
2014/11/20 06. Number of Convenience	960	738	A CONTRACTOR OF A CONTRACTOR O	d as Compromised Card	0
2014/12/19 Checks under \$3500		,	Ye Transactions Assesse	d as Disputed Transaction	0
			L-N		

Step 7 – Complete the Monthly Review

Click on the Review tab and enter values in the Monthly Review questionnaire. The review questionnaire contains the same questions each time and the questionnaire is not pre-populated with information.

There are a total of 16 questions, the following screens show all the questions.

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review			
A/OPC Moni	ntly Review Che	eck List				
Numbe	er of Convenien	ce Check Accou	nts			
		ce Check Account the last 12 Mont				
	ver current MP	with a Transacti T have Contracti Officers Warran	ing			
Limit o	ver current MP	with a Transacti T have delegatio Officers Warran	ons			
		e in your progra Jals, not accoun				
documente	d evidence of t n? (May not exc	ported above ha raining per curre eed the number rs reported abov	of			
Reason wh	ıy not all Cardh	olders are train	ed:			
				Sa	ave	

Summary	Entities	Messages	Review		₽	2
					h	
		ing/Billing Offic				
(A/BOS)		ogram? (numbe uals, not accour				
		eported above h				
		raining per curr ceed the numbe				
		als reported abo				
Reas		l Approving/Bil fficials are train				
					- 10	
		ganization Prog e in your progra				
		uals, not accour				
		ported above h raining per curr				
	? (May not exe	ceed the numbe	of			
	A/OP	Cs reported abo	e)			
Reasor	why not all A	/OPCs are train	d:			
	,	,				
					- 11	
			Save	Cancel		

How many Head of Activities your program? (number of ind				
How many HAs reported documented evidence of training instruction? (May not exceed th HAs rep	per current			1
Reason why not all HAs	are trained:			10
			Next	Submit 🗸
		Save Cancel		

Emailing a Case

During the process of resolving a case, you can send information about the case to request additional information or clarification. You can email cases to another user, a non-user inside your organization, or an outside person, such as a vendor. The Workbench comes with a set of email templates.

To email a case:

- 1. Open the Case Email window using one of the following methods:
 - a. Open the **Options** menu by right clicking in the Case List or by selecting the menu icon (=) on the right-hand side of the window and then choosing **Send Exception(s)**.



b. Click on the email icon (🖂) on the right-hand side of the Case Details pane. The Case(s) Email window displays.

il Template	Global Default-Engli	sh (United States) 🔻	
	(Multiple email addres	ses should be separated with a semi-colon(;) or comma(,) or space.)	
: n: ject: sage:	Bnavy. AOPC Monthly Review		
	ka 🖬 🚍 🖶 B Format 🗸 Font	I U S × _a × ^a ⋮≡ :≡ ·≡ ·≡ ≡ ≡ ≡ I ¶ - Size - ▲ ▲ ▲ ▲ ▲	(ee ag
This F	vention has been ema	illed to you by a user of the Oversight System. In order to view more inform	ation about this
		iled to you by a user of the Oversight System. In order to view more informa s, log on to the Oversight System.	ation about this
Excep			ation about this
Excep Excep	tion and related Entities		ation about this
Ехсер Ехсер Ехсер	tion and related Entities	s, log on to the Oversight System.	ation about this
Excep Excep Excep Desci	tion and related Entities tion(s) details follow otion Type: iption:	s, log on to the Oversight System.	ation about this
Excep Excep Excep Desci	tion and related Entities tion(s) details follow ption Type: iption: a AOPC (05005) Mon	s, log on to the Oversight System. AOPC Monthly Review	ation about this
Excep Excep Excep Desc This is	tion and related Entities tion(s) details follow ption Type: iption: a AOPC (05005) Mon	AOPC Monthly Review	ation about this
Excep Excep Excep Desc This is [Cycle 2014 Indice	tion and related Entities tion(s) details follow stion Type: iption: a AOPC (05005) Mon a AOPC (05005) Mon (11/20 - 2014/12/19 05	AOPC Monthly Review thly Review for AO/BO: 05006.	ation about this
Excep Excep Excep Desc This is 2014 Indica	tion and related Entities tion(s) details follow otion Type: iption: a AOPC (05005) Mon a AOPC (05005) Mon (11/20 - 2014/12/19 05 ttors:	AOPC Monthly Review thly Review for AO/BO: 05006.	ation about this

3. Choose an email template from the templates listed in the **Template** drop down. The list of templates displayed will depend upon the type of case.

1		
Email Template	Policy Reminder-English (United States 🔻]
	Policy Reminder-English (United States)	
To:	Justification-English (United States)	d with a semi-colon(;) or
CC:	Raise Awareness-English (United States)	
BCC:		
From:		
Subject:	IOD: Policy Reminder as related to Case: 10	0500123

Note: Your Oversight Administrator can edit this template or can create other templates for certain types of cases. These templates would then be listed in the **Template** drop down.

4. Type email address(s) into the **To** and optionally the **CC** and **BCC** fields. Multiple email addresses are separated with a semi-colon (;) or comma (,) or space. You can optionally change the **Subject** field.

1		-
Email Template	Global Default-English (United States) 🔻	2
To:	(Multiple email addresses should be separated with a semi-colon(;) or comma(,) or space.)	<
CC:		<
BCC:		(
From:	©navy.mil	
Subject:	AOPC Monthly Review - 2000000002215	1
Message:		
	bà □ □ □ = B I U S × _a × ^a □ □ = □ □ = □ Format • Font • Size • <u>A</u> • [Δ] •	×9
This	Exception has been emailed to you burges of the Ormaight Suntern Jacober to	

- 5. Edit the email using the text editing tools if necessary. The email body contains default information that should satisfy most requirements. There may be situations where you want to add additional information or remove information. There is a set of text editing tools to format the text.
- 6. To attach a file to this email message, see Attaching a File When Emailing a case.
- 7. Click Send when the email is complete.

A Message box displays indicating that the email was successfully sent.



8. Click **OK** to acknowledge the message and close the window.

A line is added to the Messages Tab showing when your email was sent and the first part of the message. See the Messages Tab for more information.

Attaching a File When Emailing a case

When emailing a case, you can attach a file to the message. The file is permanently stored with the case and can be found in the **Messages** tab of the case's details.

To attach a file when emailing a case, follow these steps:

1. Click the Attachments button at the bottom of the screen. You may need to scroll the window to make the button visible.

	05005 05006
Indicators:	
Monthly Review for	r AO/BO: 05006
Potential Impact:	113,301.72
.	

The Add Attachments window displays. If there are files that have been previously attached to the case they will be listed in the top of the window.

Files attached to the Exception:
parking receipt.pdf
Attach File: Browse
Attach Cancel

- 2. Click the check box to choose an existing file.
- 3. Click the Browse... button to choose a different file to upload. The standard file selection dialog box displays.
- 4. Find the file to be attached and select it.

5. Click Open. The Add Attachments window will re-display.

Files attached to the Exception:
parking receipt.pdf
Attach File:
esktop\travel policy.pdf Browse
Attach

	~~~^	LINE 6191793- Brumsey 0F6AE8C098284C96AAB8 / 6191793-835811	LINE- Feb- Report 2017 TERMINAL 12.20 2017 NO NO NO DINNER ARROPORT 12.20 2017 NO NO DINNER ARROPORT 12.20 2017 NO NO DINNER ARROPORT 12.20 2017 NO NO DINNER ARROPORT	
		Powered by <u>Oversight Insights On Demand</u>		~
	Attachn	n 🖸 Code 🔍 Preview		
	Attachh	travel policy.pdf		
			Attachments Send Cancel	~

7. Click Send to email the case with the attachment.

- 82
- 8. The email and the file that was attached to the case now displays in the **Messages** tab.

Summary Entities	Messages	Review	•	\geq
lessage Type 🕑 Sent	✓ Received ✓ No	tes 🖌 Attachments 🖌 System		
Date 🔻	Ву	Description		
2018-11-21 11:21:29	Escalator System	Exception Status changed from 'Detected' to 'Email Sent'.		
2018-11-21 11:21:29	Escalator System	Escalation rule 'Email Sent' triggered.		
2018-11-21 11:21:29		To: lizzie.colville@oversightsystems.com <u>View Message</u> Message: This Exception has been emailed to you by a user of the Oversight System. In order to view information about this Exception and related Entities, log on to the Over Exception(s) details follow Exc Insight 1 Description: Violation Employee Tran Date Tran		:
2018-11-05 14:00:17	CoRE System	Exception Status set to 'Detected'.		
2018-11-05 14:00:16	CoPE System	Exception created.		

Searching for Cases

Searching is the process of narrowing down case lists. The Workbench provides five methods to search for cases:

- Simple (Alphanumeric) Search
- Advanced Search
- Summarized By/Drill Down
- Profiles
- Filters

Performing a Simple Search

When you perform a simple (alphanumeric) search, the Workbench searches through all the cases currently in profiles to show the specific list of cases. To perform a simple (alphanumeric) search, enter

the text you want to search for and press Enter or click on the Search icon ().

				Ira Smith	🔅 Tools 🗸	🚯 Log Out
Filtered By: Sumr	nary by Employee /					
Search:	casino			Advanced Search		
Summarized By:	Employee Name	V		۳) First <	< < 1-38 of 38	> >> Last 🗧
	Employee Name	# of Exceptions	▼	Potential Impact	(USD)	
MAUDE Leyh			9			895.26
- resources	Jun Martin	Mar Mar	~.5~	man man	m	- show

You can use partial or complete alphanumeric strings. Use an underscore (_) to match any single character or percent sign (%) to match zero or more characters. The Workbench searches for the text without regard to case at the beginning, middle, or end of all searchable fields configured in your system. For example, "SM_th will match "Smith", Smyth", and "Smithson", but not "Smooth". Another example is "Ra%el" will match "Rachel", and "Rachael".

Searchable fields are:

- Case ID
- Case Name
- User First Name
- User Last Name
- User Full Name
- All custom-defined case attributes

The Workbench displays your list of cases with the specified word, and in this example, it is all the cases in a Detected Status with a reference to alcohol.

Search: alcohol					오 Adva	nced Search		
Summarized By:		•					First << < 1-11 o	of 11
Туре	Priority 🔻	Confidence	Potential Im	Owner	Status	Date Detected	ID	0
🗹 Insight 1			1,604.22		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000682	
Insight 1			629.60		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000902	
Insight 1			206.14		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000770	
Insight 1			194.62		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000743	
Insight 1			179.05		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000945	
Insight 1			115.46		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000734	
Insight 1			108.09		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000781	
Insight 1			61.80		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000932	
Insight 1			43.07		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000787	
Insight 6			23.99		Detected	2018-11-05 14:07:	20000-00-0002071	
Insight 1			34.80		Detected	2018-11-05 13:59:	20000-00-0000953	

Options Menu

The **Options** menu is a context-sensitive menu that varies depending upon which data you are viewing in the Workbench. To display the menu, right click anywhere in a list or select the menu icon () on the top right- hand side of the pane. The menu selection applies to the cases highlighted in the list.

The following shows the **Options** menu when you are viewing summarized data:



The following shows the **Options** menu when viewing a list of cases:

\geq	First <	< < 101-177 of 177 > >> Last
Owner	Status	Open in New Window(s)
aul Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Print Exception Detail Report
ul Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Print Exception Detail Report with Log
≪ayul Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Open Group in New Window
aul Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Send Exception(s)
Jyl Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Column Display Options
ر aul Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Export Exception List
ع Smith	Detected	
مَعْنَا Wilson	Closed - In Polic	Create Profile
^{ئر} مريا Wilson	Closed - In Policy	y 2017-01-27 14:10:11709-20-0000
Wilgon	welosed-tn Polis	~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

IOD View Preferences

Customizing Columns

When a list of cases displays, you can change which columns are displayed and the order of the columns using the *Column Display Options* dialog box.

To use the Column Display Options dialog box, follow the steps listed below:

1. Right click anywhere in the Case List or click the menu icon in the upper right-hand corner of the Case List pane to display the pop-up **Options** menu. Then select **Column Display Options** from the menu.

Exc	eptions						{
	Туре	Priority	▼	Confidence	Potential Im	Owner	
	Expense Line Suspi				204.82	Paul Wilson	De
	Expense Line Suspi					Dout Wilcon	Dete
	Expense Line Suspi				lew Window(s)		Deb
	Expense Excessive				ption Detail Repor		Det
	Expense Line Suspi				ption Detail Repor	-	Dete
	Expense Line Suspi				up in New Window		Dete
	Expense Line Suspi			Send Exce	,		Deb
	Expense Line Suspi			Column D	isplay Options		Dete
	Expense Line Suspi				5.16	Paul Wilson	Det

2. Select Column Display Options. The Column Display Options dialog box displays:

displayed.	lay or remove from dispi	ay. In addition, use the Move Up and Move Down	buttons to reorder the columns
Select Columns		Columns to Display	
Attendee Company Code Attendee Group Code Card ID Card Transaction ID Card Transaction ID Card Type Category Date Modified Description Employee ID Employee ID Employee Rame Exclusion Unit Evonese Renort Number	▲ Add <ren< th=""><th>Date Detected</th><th>Move Up ∧ Move Down ∨</th></ren<>	Date Detected	Move Up ∧ Move Down ∨

The **Columns to Display** list includes all the columns that the Workbench displays. The **Select Columns** list includes additional columns available for display.

- 1. Select columns in these lists and use the Add and Remove buttons to move columns between the lists. Column names that are gray cannot be moved.
- 2. Select a column in the Columns to Display list and use the Move Up and Move Down buttons to change the order of the columns.
- 3. Click **Save** to save your changes. Click **Cancel** to close the window without saving your changes. Click **Restore Default** to return to the default columns.

The Workbench maintains a separate set of options for each profile.